User manual



Virtual Vertex

Revision 1.7 – Muster 7.0.3 – 3 May 2012 Virtual Vertex Email: vinfo@vvertex.com Web site: www.vvertex.com

The information in this document is subject to change without notice and should not be construed as a commitment. Virtual Vertex assumes no liability for any errors that may appear in this document. The software described in this document is furnished under a license and may be used or copied only in accordance with the terms of such license.

Copyright © 2000-2012 Virtual Vertex.

All rights reserved.

Muster is a trademark of Virtual Vertex.

Microsoft, Windows 2000, Windows XP and Windows NT are registered trademarks of Microsoft Corporation.

UNIX is a trademark of AT&T.

Pentium is a trademark of Intel Corp.

Apple, Macintosh and Shake are registered trademarks of Apple Computer, Inc.

Maya is a trademark of Autodesk.

Softimage and Softimage|XSI and Softimage|3d are trademark of Autodesk.

Lightwave is a trademark of Newtek inc.

After effects is a trademark of Adobe inc.

3D Studio Max is a trademark of Autodesk.

Code credits:

Muster uses a subset of the OpenSSL security library.

Licensing and code available at <u>http://www.openssl.org</u>

Muster uses the sqlite inprocess database.

Licensing and code available at <u>http://www.sqlite.org</u>

Contents

Contents	3
Using this document	7
Technical support	7
Getting started	8
Choosing your server	. 10
Windows installation	. 11
Defining Windows Services user rights on your network	. 16
Apple MAC OS X installation	. 19
Linux installation	. 21
Cross platform setup scenario	. 23
Preparing a job for Network Rendering	28
Muster Console walk trough	. 30
Muster Console Reference	.37
Interface components	. 37
The instances/hosts view	. 40
Managing the hosts/instances	. 43
Configuring the hosts	. 46
The queue view	. 53
Managing the jobs	. 57
The log view	. 59
The submission view	. 60
General section	. 61
Multiframe options section	. 62

Image slicing options section	62
Broadcast options section	63
Single host options section	63
Overrides	63
Actions	63
Managing submission presets	64
Managing workspaces and views	65
Customizing a view	66
Muster Console preferences	67
The Chunks detail	71
Browsing the network statistics	75
Managing the history	76
Engine specific submission view options	77
3D Studio Max (3DS Max)	77
3D Studio Max Frame slicing (3DS Max 9+ Fs)	77
After Effects	78
Alias Studio	79
Cinema 4D (C4D)	80
Combustion	81
Digital Fusion	82
NVidia Gelato (Gelato Multifile)	83
Generic script	84
Generic broadcast script	84
Newtek Lightwave	85
Maxwell Render	86
Maya 3Delight	87
Maya Cloth	88

	Maya Gelato	89
	Maya Hardware	90
	Maya Layer	91
	MayaMan	92
	Maya Mental Ray (Maya Mr)	93
	Maya Mental Ray Frame slicing(Maya Mr-Fs)	94
	Maya Renderman (Maya Rman)	95
	Maya Renderman 2.0 or greather (Maya Rman2)	96
	Maya Renderman Frame slicing (Maya Rman-FS)	97
	Maya Software Render (Maya Sw)	98
	Maya Software Render image slicing (Maya Sw-Fs)	99
	Maya Turtle v. 4+ (Maya Turtle 4+)	100
	Maya Turtle up to v.3 (Maya Turtle)	101
	Maya Vector Render (Maya Vr)	102
	Maya VRay	103
	Modo	104
	Mentalray Standalone multiple files (Mr-Multifile)	105
	Mentalray Standalone single file (Mr-Singlefile)	106
	Nuke 4-5 or 6+	107
	Shake	108
	Toxik 2008/2009	109
	Vue	110
	Xsi	111
	Xsi frame slicing (Xsi-Fs)	112
Mar	naging Lightwave jobs	113
Disp	patcher service Reference	115
D	ispatcher preferences	115

Render pools	127
Substitution paths	128
Users management	129
Muster Notificator Reference	131
Using the integrated web server	
Using Mrtool command line utility	135
Maya Connector plug-in	136
General guidelines for distributed rendering	
Configuring your network	
Troubleshooting	
System requirements	

Using this document

This document provides a description of the Muster software suite, its installation procedure, derived tasks and workflows for using your hardware and software equipment.

Muster has been created as an external plug-in for professional 3D content creation packages. This manual gives an in-deep explanation on all of its features but doesn't explain any argument related to 3D production or third-party software specific tasks.

This document assumes that you have a good working knowledge of 3D common procedures and terms meaning as well as a basic knowledge of network environment and basic configuration procedures. It also assumes that you are familiar with the basic concepts related to using operative systems, Windows NT Administration, Unix shell operations and simple management.

Technical support

Muster includes unlimited free technical support via email. With technical support, you can get help when installing or using Muster. We do not normally provide telephone support or training.

Technical support can be requested on our e-mail address <u>vvsupport@vvertex.com</u>. We suggest you to check the validity of the e-mail address visiting our site at <u>http://www.vvertex.com</u> and clicking on the **support** section.

Muster includes free upgrades for a period of 30 days after the date of the purchase. Releases of patches are available for free to all the registered users of the patch family version.

At the time of this writing, Muster is sold only in electronic form. We suggest you to save in a safe place any installer and patch for your registered version.

Getting started

Muster is a suite of applications specifically designed to manage complex and multi-platform render farms. In the digital content creation industry, the term render farm is used to describe a set of computers fully or partially dedicated to the creation of digital images. This process is commonly called "rendering" and the resulting images "rendered images".

The rendering is typically the last stage in 3D animation and 2D compositing software workflow and is a CPU intensive task; the time required for the generation of a single image can range from minutes to hours. In video or motion picture productions where contents are made by several minutes of digital effects, several days may be required to complete the production phase .

Spreading the render of image sequences on a set of computers dedicated to this task, helps reducing rendering times but tracking their status and managing errors can be really complicated. It's here that comes Muster. Muster is a client/server suite of applications that provides production's supervisor the right tools to manage their render farm made by hundreds or a bunch of computers.

Muster relies on a client/server architecture. A centralized server takes care of controlling several slave modules. There are two client modules groups:

- 1. The Render Client service installed on every computer in the render farm allows Muster to manage the computer for you. It basically receives commands from the Dispatcher service, starts and stops the Rendering process on behalf of it.
- 2. The management/notification modules, that connects using socket connections to the Dispatcher service and allows monitoring and management on Muster itself.



The next figure shows a typical implementation:

This is a complete list of the modules available in a Muster installation:

- Dispatcher service
- Render client service
- Notificator applet
- Console, real time graphical frontend to Muster
- Direct Muster connector for Maya version 6 or greater (tested up to version 2010)

This is a brief explanation for each module:

Dispatcher Service: The Dispatcher service is the most important component of the whole suite. It manages connections with every client, retains a job queue, accepts commands from external client applications and sends notifications to the users. It may run in the background as a Windows Service or as UNIX daemon.

Render client Service: This is a service that must be installed on each render farm node. It retains a connection with the dispatcher service, waits for server commands and starts the scheduled render jobs. It may run in the background as a Windows Service or as a UNIX daemon.

Notificator: This is a very simple component that gathers notifications from the dispatcher when jobs are completed. Based on the user preferences, it will warn logged users about jobs completion. (Windows only)

Console: The Muster console is a complete graphical front-end to the Dispatcher service. It's basically the Muster most used module. It allows the user to schedule jobs, change their order, manage and configure connected render clients and configure the dispatcher service.

Connectors: Those are plug-ins for external software allowing job submissions from within the software's GUI. At present the connector is available for Maya 6.0 or greater (tested up to version 2010).

Choosing your server

An important concept to take into account at the beginning of your installation is choosing the right machine to dedicate to the dispatching process. Before going further, we'll take a look at the roles of the dispatcher service and the way it interacts with your network, distributed file systems and the hosts in your render farm.

As seen before, the main role of the dispatcher service is to retain a pool of persistent connections with your render farm hosts. The connections are performed using the TCP/IP protocol. The decision of using TCP involves several pros and cons. This guarantees messages order and consistency but requires a higher network usage than UDP. This configuration requires a clever pre-setup brainstorming and in some cases, changes to the network routing and configurations.

Before going further, we must clarify an important concept. The data flow sent between dispatcher and render farm hosts is composed by synchronization and management messages. This means that the files used in your scheduled jobs are not transferred through this connection.

How content composed by scene files, textures and renderings is transferred across hosts? Files are read and written using the standard network shares. This means that a machine that has enough disk space must be dedicated for this task. Depending on your network configurations and your bandwidth, you can dedicate the same machine running the dispatcher service or a big file repository running on a file server with a big disk array.

Of course choosing the OS, disk configurations and physical layouts depends on personal preferences and budget limits. The flexibility of this system allows further expansions and rearrangements even during productions phases. Just keep in mind those important key concepts:

- If you choose a Windows machine to host files, keep in mind that each host accessing files uses a new connection to the file server. Microsoft operating systems that are not part of the SERVER family, allows only 10 concurrent connections to a shared folder. In a production environment, sometimes a few connections remains opened and this means that we strongly suggest using a maximum of 7-8 client hosts.
- When working on a mixed platforms environment, you should be sure that the shared file system is exportable using a network protocol supported on every system. A typical implementation could be made by client tools (like Samba clients to access a Windows shared folder from UNIX machines) or server services like NFS for Windows. Our suggested solution is setting up a dedicated file server running Linux with SAMBA and NFS support.
- If available, switch your network to Gigabit or better technology.

Windows installation



Muster comes with a standard **Windows Installer** package. By clicking the **.msi** file you got from the web, you start the installer as shown below.

늻 Muster 7	.0.0 - InstallShield Wizard		
Destination Folder Virtual Vertex Click Next to install to this folder, or click Change to install to a different folder.			
	Install Muster 7.0.0 to: C:\Program Files\Virtual Vertex\Muster 7\ Change		
InstallShield -	< Back Next > Cancel		

In the first you're asked to specify the final destination for Muster files. This may be left untouched unless you need to install it in a different location.

🛃 Muster 7.0.	0 - InstallShield Wizard
Setup Type Choose the	setup type that best suits your needs.
Please sele	ct a setup type.
B	 Full installation of both services (Dispatcher and Renderclient) plus command line and GUI tools
	\bigcirc Render node with GUI and command line tools
	Dispatcher only (no GUI and tools)
	Render node with no additional tools
	Custom setup
InstallShield —	< Back Next > Cancel

The next steps asks you to select which Muster components will be installed. Select the option that best suits your needs.

B Muster 7.0.0 - InstallShield Wizard	×
Services configuration Choose installation of services or consol	e applications
You are going to install at least one Wind Muster let you choose to install the comp application to launch manually after the l While console applications use credential requires extra steps to setup the login ri let you run Muster independently from th	dows Service (Renderclient or Dispatcher). ponents as Windows NT system services or console ogon. s available to the logged user, system services ghts. On the other side, installing system services he logged users.
Install as system services	Install as console applications
InstallShield	< Back Next > Cancel

Muster is able to run as a system service. A system service is an executable application that runs into the background. If you choose to start Muster as a system service, you won't need later to logon on the machine and start the software manually, it will be up and running as soon as your boot sequence reaches the login window. Having the software installed as system service requires an additional step later in the setup sequence. Considering it won't be bound to any logged user, a service requires its own user setting in order to access the network and be recognized by servers. Installing Muster as a system service is more complicated compared to the standard installation, but allows you to have independent modules.

Huster 7.0.0 - InstallShield Wizard	×
Logon Information Specify a user name and password	Vertex
Specify the user name and password of the user account that will logon to use this ap user account must be in the form DOMAIN\Username.	oplication. The
User name:	
Bro	wse
Password:	
Select the button below to specify information about a new user that will be created during the installation.	
InstallShield	Cancel

If services is your choice, this is the window you'll get during the installation process to configure the user assigned to the Muster services. You can either configure a user now or choose **Use Local System Account**. This will install the services with a **default** user. The setup will continue, but this user won't be probably able to access the network content in most cases, so you'll need to configure the user later as explained in the last part of the setup section of this manual.

😸 Muster 7.0.0 - InstallShield Wizard	×				
Clients components configuration Configure clients connections parameters	Virtual				
The Renderclient service must know the de be able to communicate with it:	stination address of the Dispatcher service to				
Dispatcher IP address or host name:	127.0.0.1				
You can also change the default network p reflect the changes on the Dispatcher servi	You can also change the default network ports used by the TCP/IP protocol. Be sure to reflect the changes on the Dispatcher service configuration of your server:				
Renderclient port: 9680	Explorer port: 9681				
Notification port: 9683	Client management port: 9685				
The Renderclient can be automatically disco also set a password for management opera	overed by the Management console. You can tions. Leaving it blank, disables the protection.				
Enable auto discovery Manager	nent password:				
InstallShield					
	< Back Next > Cancel				

If you choose to install the render client service, the installer will prompt you for changes in the default configuration. Unless you've a deep knowledge of network topics, the only field you should change is **Dispatcher IP address or host name**. This is where you need to enter the IP Address or the host name of the host where you installed the Dispatcher service. If you're installing both the Dispatcher and the Client, just type the local system name in the IP Address field.

📕 Muster 7.0.0 - Install	Shield Wizard				 X
Dispatcher configura Configure Dispatcher	ation connection parar	neters		Virtu	Vertex
The current installat underlaying databa	ion includes the s se used to store t	etup of the the Dispatc	e Dispatcher her status:	service. You can	change the
Database engine:	Sqlite (local file)) 🔻	Address:	127.0.0.1	
DB Username:	muster		Password:		
Data DB Name:	muster.db		History:	muster_history.	db
You can also change	the default port	s used by t	he TCP/IP p	rotocol:	
Renderclient port:	9680	Integrate	d Web HTTF	P port:	9690
Explorer port:	9681	Integrate	d Web HTTP	PS port:	9691
Notificator port:	9683				
InstallShield					
		< Ba	ack	Next >	Cancel

If you choose to install the dispatcher service, the installer will prompt you for changes in the default configuration. Unless you've a deep knowledge of network topics, you should not change the network ports settings. In this window, you can also choose the way the Dispatcher stores its data. If you want to store the data in an external database, change the settings according, otherwise, leave them unchanged.

🛃 Muster 7.0.0 - InstallShield Wizard	×
Customer Information Please enter your information.	Virtual
If you own a valid Muster license to unlock the Dispatcher servi provide registration information in the fields below: User Name:	ce on this host, please
Leonardo Bernardini	
Organization:	
Virtual Vertex s.r.l.	
Host id (required for licensing): 000c292b9c03	
InstallShield	
< Back	Next > Cancel

If you choose to install the dispatcher service you can track down the **HOST ID** prompted by the installer from this window, you may need it later to request the license through our website.

🙀 Muster 7.0.0 - InstallShield Wizard	
Engines configuration Configure paths to locally installed render engines	×
Muster will start the scan for active engines on this workstation The operation may take a quite long time depending on the depth of your filesystem. By default, the installer searches for applications inside the Program Files folder of the boot hard drive. You can check the "full scan" checkbox to scan inside any local drive. If so, the scan may take a longer time. You can alternatively push the "Skip" button to skip the automatic configuration and configure the client later using the management console.	
Perform a full scan on any local drive	
InstallShield Skip Cancel	

If you choose to install the renderclient service, you can tell the installer to look for known applications in your local file system and registry. Remember that this process may require a certain amount of time and will scan in know locations on your system drive or your entire file system or your entire file system, if you choose "**perform a full scan on any local drive**". You can always skip this step and configure the paths to the render engines later through the **Console**.

Pressing the "next" button, the installer will start the installation process. It will copy the files in your file system, starts the services if required, and then completes. If you did not configure a user for the services, read carefully the next section about services users rights.

Defining Windows Services user rights on your network

A key concept of Muster is the understanding of how it works on the network and the steps you've to perform to avoid common pitfalls related to network access from the services.

When you work on a shared folder, the process that requests a file must supply valid credentials to the file server. "Credentials" means at least a valid username and password pair that's valid on both side of the communication (the client running the process and the server hosting the files).

When you access files on your network, the entire process is hidden to the user. The client sends the login and password pair of the user running the current process to the server.

To gain full access, a user should be successfully authenticated by the server (this means that he should be available on the server's user list and its password should match with the one stored on the server).

In case of failure, depending on network policies, the system could pop up a dialog that asks for the user password and retries the connection.

The Muster Render Client Service must be able to access the network resources but its behaviour is a bit more complex. Windows services are basically software modules that run independently from the logged user.

The next figure shows the services installed by Muster. Depending on installed features, you will find at least one of the services listed below:

desold residen							
niese (Jacob)	Commeng Marcel Microsoft Softwarer Shadow Copy Provider Case the service Description: Manager spherers leaded onlines chalance capter lands by die Volker- bergebra Landsware based and water and the service of state of the service distance capter accounts be managed. It this arrows a disabled, any services that explicitly depend on it will fail to that.	News Metal Constantial Service Metal Constant ART Provincies NORS V2.6.592 (2014) Managesch ART Provincies NORS V2.6.592 (2014) Managesch ART Provincies Norskie Metal Constantial Constantial Service Metal Constantial Constantial Service Metal Programmer Analysis Metal Programmer Ana	Description Allow Med. Microsoft Microsoft Minnige Ju- Charger end. Minnige Lin- Minnige Lin- Minnige Lin- Minnige a Minniger a	Status Started Started Started Started Started Started Started Started	Sering Type Disbled Disbled Disbled Antonick Only, Manual Antonick Antonick Disbled Di	Lug On A Local Service Local Service Local System Local System Local System Local System Local System Local System Local System Local System Local System Local Service Local Service	
		Peer Nama Resolution Protocol Peer Networking Grouping Peer Networking Identity Manager Performance Logs & Alerts	Enables serv. Enables mul. Provides ide Performanc		Manual Manual Manual Manual	Local Service Local Service Local Service Local Service	

Services run even if no user is currently logged on the machine. For this reason, they have a dedicated configuration window where is possible to specify which user the service have to impersonate.

When a service impersonates a particular user, it runs as it was started from the user desktop and supply user credential to the various file servers.

The next picture shows the services properties window where you can configure the service properties and the service log on properties:

Muster Dispatcher Service 7 Properties (Local Computer)	Muster Dispatcher Service 7 Properties (Local Computer)
General Log On Recovery Dependencies	General Log On Recovery Depencensies
Service name: Muster_Dispacher_7 Display name: Muster Dispatcher Service 7 Description: Muster Time Server Service	Leg on as: Leg on as:
Path to executable: "CVTrogran FlesWitual Vertex/Muster 7/dispatcher.exe" -s Startup Upg: <u>Automatic</u> Help ne curificure service startup options;	Eassanu d. Confirm parsword: Help me configure user account og on oxions.
Service status: Started Start Stor Fause Fesume You can specify the start parameters that apply when you start the service from here: Start parameters:	
Cancel Aprily	OK Cancel Apply

During the setup process, Muster installer will prompt for the username and password used to install the services or alternatively you can select to use the local system account. Even this account will let you to start the services, it won't give any rights to the services to access the external network. That's why you may need to manually create a dedicated account.

There are two scenarios: creating the user on a Windows Domain or creating it on a Windows Workgroup. You should refer to your network Administrator to obtain information about your current setup.

This is a description of the basic differences when setting up Muster on Domains or Workgroups:

- Workgroup based networks: A Workgroup is basically a group of Windows computers that must share the same user accounts to allow access through each one. This means that there's no server hosting a common list of users and their relative permissions. When a user tries to access a folder on another host, the authentication function simply checks that the user exists on the remote machines and that its credential matches. For this reason, the Muster installer, when detects a workgroup, creates the same user account of every host with same credentials and assign it to the Administrator group of the machine. In this way, each host can authenticate the Muster account and allow read/write access to the shared folders.
- **Domain based networks**: The situation on a domain network is a bit different and much easier. A Domain is a group of computers that shares a server that hosts information about user accounts and permissions (the Primary Domain Controller). As you can image, setting up Muster in this configuration requires to just create the user on the Domain Controller. Automatically all the machines will recognize the user and will give access to it. The only important thing to be aware is that each machine must recognize the user as a member of the **local Administrator group**. This is different from the Domain Administrator group. In you decide to customize user creation or the Muster installer is

unable to perform the setup for some domain policy, you should do this setup manually on each machine even if you assign the user to the Domain Administrators user group.

When you perform the default installation, Services should be already configured by the Muster installer. If you skip the user creation, depending on your Windows version, you should open the Services Control Panel applet and assign log on information to the installed services.

After configuring the user account the next step consists in performing a final check to verify that the Muster account is able to access your shared folders. From now on, we'll assume that we have created a shared folder, located on a file repository server called **MASTER** and that the server exports a share called **RENDERFARM**.

Logon a random machine where you've installed Muster and configured the account. Instead of your personal account, use the Muster account. If you've created a custom account, use it.

After logging in, try to open the shared folder (i.e. \\MASTER\RENDERFARM), create some files inside it, try to rename them and finally try to delete them. If everything was successful, you have well configured well the user account and it's able to access your file server.

Apple MAC OS X installation

Muster comes on the MAC OS X platform as a self-mounting .dmg compressed image. Once you double-click the .dmg image, the following window will appear:



If you're not going to upgrade your existing installation, the only required step to install Muster n the MAC OS X platform is dragging the **Muster** folder inside your **Application** folder.

If you're going to upgrade an existing installation, please be sure that your existing services are stopped through the **Services** applet.

.... 4 1-Ct Date Medified UX apposite 2010 00.10 31 ottobre 2010 00.10 21 febbraio 2011 18.41 14 gennaio 2011 10.00 00 ottobre 2011 10.50 00 ottobre 2011 14.57 13 maggio 2009 15.14 21 luglio 2011 12.09 04 aposto 2010 11.51 03 agosto 2011 10.59 03 agosto 2011 16.54 05 novembre 2010 11.2.12 Name Name Adobe Premiere Pro CSS MAdobe Premiere Pro CSS Adobe Soundbooth CSS Ad Adobe Utilities AJA Adobe Utilities AJA Utilities Axamai DEVICES IDisk Macint SHARED I 192.168.7.18 CiccioNas CiccioNas (Tim NAS(AFP) NAS(Samba) Autodesk 4 Blender
 Siender
 Final Cut Pro Additional Easy Setups Work '09 MAMP PRO 2.0.1 Matrox Codec Utilities Microsoft Office 2011 mbre 2011 12.12 Desktop Muster7 Console Notificator Services eula.rtf ModoMusti readme.txt Contents otx 02 novembre 2011 12:38 24 novembre 2011 12:34 11 anella 2011 13:36 the let SEARCH FOR Past Week all Image i osx Real Studio 2011 Release 1.1 All Mov 11 aprile 2011 13.45 19 ottobre 2011 11.06 All Docum Utilities ed, 45,99 GB as

Once you copy the Muster folder inside the Application folder, locate it using the Finder:

then start the **Services** application that lets you start and stop the services, and install them as persistent system services:

Clients listening port:	9680			
Management listening port:	(96R1			
Database engine:	Embedded Sqlite (local file)			
DB address:	127.0.0.1			
DB name:	muster	History DB name:	muster_history	
DB Username:	muster	DB Password:		
Enable memory cache				
Enable memory cache	Services			
Enable memory cache Install Service	Services		Remove Service	
Enable memory cache Install Service Service status: Not running.	Services		Remove Service	

From the **Services** applet, you can even configure some basic parameters before starting the services like the Dispatcher database and the network ports. If you're not going to install the **Dispatcher**, just move to the Render client tab.

Dispatcher address:	127.0.0.1		
Dispatcher clients port:	9680		
Dient management port:			
	Local control		
Instance 5	the Prophy		
	SECURE CONTRACTOR		
	and Printing		
	and Princip		
	and P Honey		
	Services		
	Services	Remove Service	
(install Service	Services	Remove Service	
Install Service	Services	Remove Service	

To install the Render client persistently, just click the **Install Service** button.

You can tell Muster to scan the local workstation for installed batch renders just clicking the "**Rescan local applications**". Remember that this process may be time consuming and will scan in know locations on your system drive or your entire file system if you choose "**perform a full scan on any local drive**". You can always skip this step and configure the paths to the render engines later through the **Console**.

After the service installation and configuring the engines, check the IP address of your Dispatcher and then click **Start Service**.

The services control panel applet can be minimized. It will stay in the Finder bar and can be recalled on demand right clicking on the icon.

Linux installation

Muster comes on the linux platform as a gzip compressed tar file. Assuming you downloaded Muster on a temporary folder inside your home folder, open your shell and type:

tar -xvf Muster7.0.0.x32.linux.gz

This will explode the archive into your current directory. Now you can start the textual installer with the following command:

sudo ./install

The installer will prompt you for the modules you're interested in and copy the required files in the installation directory:

Muster 7 Copyright 2000-2009 Virtual Vertex

Welcome to the installation script for Muster 7 The script will attempt to install Muster on your local filesystem Pay attention. The destination directory will be overwritten! Where do you want to install Muster?[/usr/local/muster6]

Creating directory /usr/local/muster6

Do you want to install the Dispatcher service?[yes] Do you want to install the Renderclient service and the client components?[yes]

Copying content to /usr/local/muster6...

If you choose to install the Dispatcher service, you'll be prompted for Dispatcher installation properties:

Do you want to configure the Dispatcher service?[y]

Do you want to start the Dispatcher engine on service startup?[y] Do you want to enable the Dispatcher integrated web server?[y] Which database engine you want to use for the Muster queue?[sqlite/mysql] Please provide the filename for your local database[muster.db] Please provide the filename for your local history database[muster_history.db] Do you want to configure Dispatcher network ports?[no] Writing Dispatcher configuration file to /usr/local/muster6/dispatcher.conf

If your choose to install the Render client service, you'll be prompted for Render client installation properties:

Do you want to configure the Renderclient service?[y]

How many instances do you want to spawn?[1] Please insert the IP address of your Dispatcher service[127.0.0.1] Please insert the Renderclient network port configured on your Dispatcher service[8680] Please insert the Renderclient network port used for management connections[8685] Do you want to let the client broadcast its presence on the network to allow automatic discovery?[y] If you want to protect incoming management connection with a password, type it now[] Do you want to start the Renderclient service in paused status?[y] What selection priority do you want to give to the Renderclient?[1] Where do you want to store the processes log files?[/usr/local/muster6/logs]

Writing Renderclient configuration file to /usr/local/muster6/rc.conf

After configuring the Render client properties, the installer will ask you to scan the local file system for installed batch renders. Remember that this process may be time consuming and will scan in know locations on your system drive or your entire file system if you choose "**perform a full scan on any local drive**". You can always skip this step and configure the paths to the render engines later through the **Console**:

The Renderclient configuration file needs to be configured with the paths to external processes. This may be done automatically by this installations script but it may take a long time depending on your filesystem.

Do you want to scan your local filesystem for known applications and configure the Renderclient templates?[y] n % f(x) = 0

The last step will setup the required file permissions and copy if available, the init.d scripts for automatic services startup. At the time of this writing, we provide init.d scripts for Fedora, Suse and Debian distributions. Some distributions are direct forks of those ones, so there's a chance that our scripts will work in a different distribution.

Setting files permissions... Do you want to install and configure init.d startup scripts for the installed Muster daemons?[yes] Copying ./scripts/fedora/muster6d to /etc/init.d/muster6d Enabling runlevels...

Copying ./scripts/fedora/muster6rcd to /etc/init.d/muster6rcd Enabling runlevels...

Installation completed. You can start Muster with /usr/local/muster6/dispatcher, /usr/local/muster6/rc or invoking the muster6d and muster6rcd init.d scripts.

Muster Console GUI can be started with /usr/local/muster6/xConsole and the Services applet with /usr/local/muster6/xServiceControl

Depending on the script availability and your choice, you may end with automatically started services, or you may need to start them from the command line. Just follow the paths and hints that the installer will provide at the end of the installation process.

Cross platform setup scenario

This section explains the steps required to setup a full cross platform environment. The following picture shows the setup of our *fake* render farm, **remember to swap the names of the shares** with the ones matching your environment:



As you can see from the picture, we have a full set of mixed platforms, each one accessing a common shared folder hosted by a Windows server machine. In our example, the same machine also runs the Dispatcher server but the components may be on two distinct hosts.

The first step requires the mounting of the shared file system on each client. Beginning with **Windows**, there's very little to do, considering the Dispatcher is running on Windows too. If we want to support an additional path through a drive mapping, the Z drive must be configured on each client and on the Dispatcher. This is done **exclusively** through the Muster preferences of each module in the **Drive mappings** section. There's no relation between what you map through the interface while you're logged on the machine, and the network drives available to Muster. The Muster service lives in its own space and has the visibility over the shares created by a user.

The following picture shows how the preferences should be configured on the clients and on the dispatcher:

Behaviours	Substitutions paths
logs	
Setwork	Windows notwork chores
Iomplatos	C Instelle automatic mapping Automapped drives disconnection policy: On service shutdown Drive Network path Connection policy Disconnection policy Z InService Data On service statu. On service shutdown
Mappings & Paths	
Multibility	(Add max) (Fell sciented.) (Debe sciented
📆 Shutdown	
Wakeup	

Client configuration

Disparcher Preferences	×
Gacue a	Windows network drives
l aga	Automapoet onwei disconnection policy (In Sakrijo Skutobani) vy Dilue Network Park Concernent policy Disconnective policy 2: Visitivandi Vibria Ornamien co. De anvies shutdewei
Acitors	
Logs and exit codes	
Mocs tauts	
Mais and weo	
Kappings	
	(.OK.) (.Cancel.)

Dispatcher configuration

Remember that after each configuration, you need to restart the services to activate the changes.

The second step requires the configuration of the Mac platforms. First, you need to mount the shares to make it visible on the Mac. Assuming 192.168.0.100 as the IP address of the network shares, the following pictures shows how to mount it using the Finder **Connect to Server** option:

00	Con	nect to Server		
Server Address:				
smb://192.168.	0.100			+ 0,
Favorite Servers:				
(?) Remove		C	Browse	Connect
	_	_		

Connect to the server

ita	
-	ata

Select the share and mount it

00	🔛 Volumes	\Box
•		Q
▼ DEVICES	Name	A Date Modified
Macintosh HD	📕 🚨 Data	Today, 2:48 PM
	Macintosh HD	Today, 2:38 PM
Macintosh HD 2	Macintosh HD 2	Today, 2:38 PM
▼ SHARED		
📮 192.168.0.30 🔺		
📃 crime-hd		
E fxperseo		
als000	×	
inacstfarmsrv	•	
	1 of 3 selected, 76,12 GB available	1.

Shares is now available in the /Volumes folder

As you can see from the last picture, the **Data** share is now available under /Volumes/Data.

If you're going to run Muster as a Mac service, you need to mount the volume in a different way. Considering Muster will run even with no users logged at all, if you restart your Mac, the share will be unmounted and won't be available until someone remount it. That's why you require a **static mount**, where the Mac will take care of mounting back the volume each time it performs the boot sequence. There're several ways to do that on a Mac platform, the most reliable we found until now is changing the /etc/auto_master file. This is a fast walk-trough:

To start with open up the Terminal application as an administrative user and then use sudo to create a bash shell:

```
sudo bash (enter)
```

You will be prompted to enter your administrator password at this point.

We will now create a file entitled auto.smb in the /etc/ directory to hold our server details

pico /etc/auto.smb (enter)

In this file enter the following line (add more lines for extra servers/shares)

\$Sharename -fstype=smbfs ://\$Username:\$Password@\$Server/\$Share

Where:

\$Sharename = the name you want to give the mount point \$Username = the user to connect to the server as \$Password = password of the user \$Server = the name of the server (dns/wins entry) \$Share = the name of the share on the server

That means, considering our scenario:

```
Data -fstype=smbfs ://$Username:$Password@192.168.0.100/Data
```

As this file stores the username and password to the server in plain text set the permissions of the file so that only the root user can read it.

chmod 600 /etc/auto.smb (enter)

Now edit the **/etc/auto_master** file and append the auto.smb record at the end of the file. The auto_master file controls all the automounts for the system, leave everything about this file alone except for the extra line at the end.

pico /etc/auto_master (enter)

```
#
# Automounter master map
#
+auto_master # Use directory service
/net -hosts -nobrowse,nosuid
/home auto_home -nobrowse
/Network/Servers -fstab
/- -static
/Volumes auto.smb
```

This will tell the automounter to mount the shares defined in the /etc/auto.smb file under the /Volumes directory. You can force an automout update with: automount -vc (enter)

The next step requires a similar work on the linux platform. You can mount a share manually using the "mount –t cifs" command line syntax but we would like to do is have the share mounted statically. You can accomplish this task by editing the /etc/fstab file and adding this line:

```
//192.168.0.100/Data /mnt/data smbfs
username=$Username,password=$Password 0 0
```

Remember to change the \$Username and \$Password placeholders with your network credentials.

Ok, we almost done the work. We have the shares ready and mounted on each platform. The last step to perform requires the configuration of Muster to tell it how the shares are visible on each platform so it can exchange paths when required. This is done through the **Configure paths** voice

in the Management menu. Once you open the dialog, you have to create a path like the one shown in the next picture:

Substitution pa	aths				× 2
Type Global	Server side \\Render01\Data	Windows side \\Render01\Data	Linux side /mni/Data	Mac side Nolumes/Data	Apply changes Add new Duplicate Remove
Path name:	Network - 1			Path scope: 0	Global 🚽
Server side:	(\Render01\Data				
Windows:	(\Render01\Data				
Linux:	(/mnt/Data				
Mac:	(Volumes/Data				
					OK Cancel

As you can see, we are telling Muster how paths are seen for each platform. The **Server side** field is a **Dispatcher side** path. Considering we're running the Dispatcher on Windows, the path matches with the Windows one. If we had installed the Dispatcher on a different platform, the field should have been configured according.

We almost done. Remember the Windows drive mapping ? If you want the freedom of using it as well as the direct network paths, you have to add an additional substitution rule:

Substitution pa	aths				N X
Path name Network - 1 Mapped Dr	Type Global ve Global	Server side \\Render01\Data Z:	Windows side \\Render01\Data Z:	Linux side /mnt/Data /mnt/sharenan	Apply changes Add new Duplicate Remove
Path name:	Mapped Drive]] Path scope:	Global +
Windows:	Z:				
Linux:	/mnt/sharename				
Mac:	/Volumes/Data				
					OK Cancel

That's all. Restart the Dispatcher service and start submitting and rendering cross platform!

Preparing a job for Network Rendering

The next step will be preparing a test scene for network rendering. You can use a scene built for this example following the instructions or you can adapt an existing scene taken from your works.

The most important concept to take care when launching networked jobs is file referencing.

When you link any external file in your scene, you should check carefully that it's linked in a relative way. A relative link basically means that the path refers to the file **assuming the project path prefix**. Let's make an example with Maya:

Open Maya and create a new project called **MusterTest**. For this example we'll assume that the project has been created inside **C:\MayaProjects**.

Create a test texture with your favourite painting software and save it as **MusterTexture.tga** on the root of your C drive.

Next, open Maya and create a NURBS Sphere, open the Hypershade and create a basic Phong shader. Create a new texture node on the color channel of the shader and select **MusterTexture.tga** on the root of your drive.

As you can see, after selecting the texture, Maya store the path to the file as an absolute path. This happened because the file is not inside the project structure but lives on an external path.

If we try to render this scene using Muster , the render won't be able to load the texture, unless you launch it from the workstation that generated the files and contains the files in their original position. You'll end with an incorrect result on the others nodes because they won't be able to load the files from their root drive.

You can solve the problem copying the textures inside the **sourceimages** folder of the Maya project or create a dedicated folder that must be inside the project structure like **C:\MayaProjects\MusterTest**.

At this time, if we delete the file node and create a new one, when selecting the file, Maya will link it as **sourceimages\MusterTexture.tga. THIS IS A RELATIVE PATH**!

Key concept: Check always that your textures are linked in a relative way. There are several scripts on the web that do exactly this. Some of them allows you to automatically move an out-of-the-project texture inside the project structure. In Maya, our Connector script does this automatically.

Even if we link our textures in a relative way, we must be sure that the rendering hosts will be able to access the entire project structure. If we leave it on the C drive of our workstation, it will be impossible for the hosts to access the project. So the next step requires to copy the entire **MusterTest** folder on our file repository, \\MASTER\RENDERFARM for this example.

Because we want to render an animation , animate the rotation of the ball across 10 frames and then save the scene as **test.mb** inside the **SCENES** folder. You are ready to start network rendering with Maya and Muster.

Those concepts applies for any rendering application. What we call a project may be called in a different way but the concept is always the same. Some applications are also able to automatically relocate the external references if they are inside the same or a child path of the job file.

We strongly suggest to read the batch rendering documentation of the software you're going to use with Muster for further information.

Muster Console walk trough

Muster Console is the graphical interface to the Dispatcher Service. Each operation on the render farm and on the queue is performed through it.

Launch the Console. This can be done from the Start menu in Windows, from the Application folder in OS X and from a command line in Linux. You should see something like this:



The first thing you need to do is to log in on the dispatcher service, so click on the first icon on the left side of the toolbar. A connection window will appear:

Connect to Dispatcher's	ervice	X
Dispetcher address: (127.0.0.1) Login: (admin Password:	Network settings TCP port: (9681)	Data flow fiter:
(Connect)		(Gana)

Insert your dispatcher service host name or IP address, put **admin** as username and leave the password field blank, then click on Connect.

If the connection is successfully, you'll get the Console interface:

					Must	er Conso	le 7.0.0 - conne	icted as admin t	0 192.1	168.7.53:9681						
Jisconneet	Freforences	import	Exp	м 🚱		0	Dispan	sher remote logo		Etatistics view		History vicy	· ô	Werkaacad: [Def	eut nijht aubmisalan	
etances view												6 ·	k = m x	Submission panel		% =
Network flow: Enabl	ed	urces 🕞 Plato	m: Noutre	ad 🕌 Status:	No. filere	c 🛶 Pool	Endre Farm				4.6 🖯	6 📻 0 📻	0 🗑 0 🥫 6	D Lost selector i	orraien Communia	
starice name 🛛 A	lp Address	Platform	Progr	-	venica y cesej		Gpu usage	3 T J I	in l	Process Priority	Priority	Stella.	Gurren			
iMacProWn[1]	127.0.0.1	Windows		30	1.9%) (5.0	500	0000000		5	Norma	1	Paused	Free	Property Va	iue .	
MacProWin[2]	127.0.C.1	Windows		30	1.991. (5.0	🖭 () 🗋	0000000		6	Norma	1	Pousod	Hree		Genomi	
iMarPrrWn[3]	127.0.0.1	Windows		3	19%)[-50	ST 0.1	0000000		7	Norma	1	Pseusert	Re		Contraction (
iMacProWn[4]	127.0.0.1	Windows			1.9% (5.0	<u>so ()</u>	0000000		8	Norma	1	Paused	Free	- obname	testM7 layer1	
MacPtoWn[5]	127.0.0.1	Windows		30	1.9%)[5.0	<u>* 01</u>			9	Noma	1	Paused	Free	Engine	Mayo Mr	
MacPioWin[6]	127.0.0.1	Windows		30	1.9% JL 5.0	\$ IU.			10	Norma	1	Paused	Free	ab activity		_
																_
JUD VIDW												e 4	k = m x	COD OCD3FTM		
Network flow: Enabl	ed 🚽 Engine: 🔿 Not fil	ered 🚽 Status 🗍	Not filtered 🚽	Poot: Entire P	arm		User: (Not filtered	(-)	- 😪 13	i 📹 3 💮 0 👹 0	🗑 1 💞 1	2 💰 6 🧭	o 📇 o 🗃 o	and a status	(Instant)	7
ciect Nothitered +	Dopartment: Not titlerer	निर्मा 😦 ो निर्मा										10	2 9	COD priority	1	
h Name	TA	D Project	0	in the second	Printing W	orking pad	er Destination and	 Evel ched cools 	s) Ror	nucuro Englico	States	100	Prontress	holude Pool	v	
- 🛷 shott_cartellon	e 5	ю			1	0(0)	Derived from p.	. Derved from p.		0 Maya	04/11/11	14.07	Completed	Exclusion Prod	w	53
- 🐶 shot1 cartellon	e 4	18			1	OID)	L'enved from p.	. Derved from p.		0 Nava	04/11/11	14.24	ompleted			
- 🐶 shoti_cartellor	e 4	R6			1	U(U)	Lerived from p.	. Lerved tion p.		U Maya	02/11/11	16.47	ompieted	Depend from	p	
- 🐶 short_cartellor	e 4	17			1	0(0)	Ferived from p.	. Derved from p		0 Maya	02/11/11	16.48	Completed	Dependence	m Success requi	/06
- 🕂 shot4_portaleN	u a	16			1	0(0)	Derived from p.	. Derved from p.		0 Maya	28/10/11	12.50	Somplictedi	Ext codes en	or Itetaut	
- 🛓 shoc4_contaieN	o 3	17			1	0(0)	Eerlved from p.	. Derved from p.		0 Maya	26/10/11	12.51 0	Completed	Loss owner o	tool Polouk	-
- 🔬 shot4_portaleN	a C	10			1	0(0)	Derived from p.	. Derved from p.		0 Maya	20/10/11	12.51 0	Completed	Logo cirona o	Cox Lobul	
- A shot4_portaleN	a 3	19			1	0(0)	L'enved from p.	. Derved from p.		0 Maya	26/10/11	12.53	Completed	FUNICOLIDER		
- 🔬 shot4_portaleN	a 4	ю			1	0(0)	Derived from p.	. Derved from p.		0 Maya	20/10711	12.55	Completed	Notca		
🗛 chetil_portaloN	o 4	0			1	O(D)	Corived from p.	. Dorved from p.		0 Maya	26/10/11	12.67	Completed	Starts on	10511/11 TZ 43	. H
musterTest		2			1	0(0)	Entire Farm									
- 🎺 teat2009		6			1	0(0)	Derived from p.	. Derved from p.		0 Maya	05/11/11	15.23	Completed	III 🗆 meanin ob		
- 🥪 toʻstilili7		•			1	0(0)	Earlyed from p.	. Derived from p.		0 Maya	27/10/11	13.30	ompleted	Minimum con	s <u>0</u>	
- 🕫 testM7 layer1	5	61			1	0(0)	Cerived from p.	. Derved from p		0 Maya	05/11/11	15.56	Completed	Minimum phy	sie (0	
- 🛩 testM7 loyer2	2	8			1	0(0)	Lorived from p	. Derved trom p		0 Moya	03/11/11	15.28	Completion	Minimum com	a 10.00	
– 🐓 testM7 layer2	2	14			1	0(0)	Derived from p.	. Derved from p.		0 Maya	03/11/11	15.53	Completed	La Minimum run	- 0.00	
- 🐶 testN17 layer2		12			1	0(0)	Derived from p.	. Derved from p.		0 Maya	27/10/11	15.51 🖸	Sompleted			
taat 😜	4	12			1	O(D)	Entire Farm							Minimum disk	.5 0.00	
😑 🌐 testivi <i>r</i> layeri		ស				0(0)	Leriveo tram p.	. Dervection p		u Maya	NOT STATE	a yeri 👘	In queue			
RestMini layor2	4	4			1	0(0)	Corived from p.	. Derived from p.		0 Maya	02/11/11	16.30	omplicted		Autolitarme optione	
														Packer size	25	-
THE VIEW														Maximum inc		_
und fine (Cashing) Course (Martine	and Colombian) Conversion	1								34		-	a	_
WORK HOW (Enabling	- Source: (Notifice	Cited 100	(Exportiog	in .										Check for me	si Scene	
08/11/11 12:54	192,168,7,51	IRuspa local	admin	Beint perfort	ned on ico r	estM7 lave	(1(43)							🛛 🗹 Framos path	cr (M7/toseM7_lay	(ort.) (
06/11/11 12:54	192,168,7,51	iRuspa locul	admin	Renerred int	stoka(4/1)	o lost										
06/11/11 12:48	127.0.0.1	MacProWin	Service	Dispatcher e	noine initiali	ZEC SUCCE	stuty							Fra	ne checking options	
00/11/11 12:10	127.0.0.1	MecProWin	Genvice	Dispetcher e	noine initials	red aveces	siuly							Description durate		
07/11/11 18:21	127.0.0.1	Maci holVin	Service	Dispatcher a	hutdown cor	roleted								recursion debin	<u></u>	_
07/11/11 17:34	127.0.0.1	iMacPro/Wm	Service	Dispatcher of	maine initial.	000 18 000 2	siuly							Hielcheck	None	
07/11/11 12:22	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Frome of col	ion icb ahot	1 cartolion	eMckingOf glig int	o(52) started						Scolleantini	ĺn.	
and the second second							table of a field are						_	Submit Edit	Preseto	and I

The Muster Console interface is made by four different view panels:

The **Instances/hosts** view: This is the upper view in the screenshot above. This is basically a list of your available and unavailable rendering instances and can be configured in **Instance** or **Host** view mode. Consider an host like a physical machine, while an instance is an **entity** inside Muster. One host is able to spawn multiple instances. In this way, you can have simultaneous batch renders running on the same host and use multi core and multi processors machines even the batch render doesn't support it. In Instance view mode, each instance has its own entry in the list, while in host view mode, instances are grouped under their host node. Operations that are pertinent to a single instance can be done in Instance view mode, while operations that are pertinent to the host , like starting and stopping services, are permitted in host view mode only.

This is an image of a typical view in host mode:

Instance name A Ip Address Platform Progress Memory usage Cpu usage S T J ✓ ✓ MacProWin1 127.0.0.1 Windows 30.9% 5.0% 0.000000 % ✓ ✓ MacProWin11 127.0.0.1 Windows 30.9% 5.0% 0.00000000 %	L ID	Process Priority	Priority	Status	-
▼ 4 MacProWin 127.0.0.1 Windows 30.9% 5.0% 0000000 % ● MacProWin111 127.0.0.1 Windows 30.9% 5.0% 00000000 %					
- MacProWin[1] 127.0.0.1 Windows 30.9% 5.0%					
	5	Normal	1	Paused	
- MacProWin[2] 127.0.0.1 Windows 30.9% 5.0%	6	Normal	1	Paused	
- 🤞 iMacProWin[3] 127.0.0.1 Windows 30.9% 5.0% 000000	7	Normal	1	Paused	
→ iMacProWin[4] 127.0.0.1 Windows 30.9% 5.0% 0000	8	Normal	1	Paused	
- i MacProWin[5] 127.0.0.1 Windows 30.9% 5.0%	9	Normal	1	Paused	-

While this is an image of a typical view in instance mode:

Instances view											0 4	X I I X
▶ Network flow: E	nabled	View mode: Ir	nstances 🕞 Platform:	Not filtered 🚽	Status: Not filtered	Pool: Entire Farm	•			R 6 🧕	4 🕘 0 🔵	2 🗑 0 🧊 6
Instance name	A	Ip Address	Platform	Progress	Memory usage	Cpu usage	STJL	ID	Process Priority	Priority	Status	Curren
e iMacProWin[1]		127.0.0.1	Windows		30.9% 5.0%	000000000		5	Normal	1	Paused	Free
iMacProWin[2]		127.0.0.1	Windows		3 0.9% 5.0%	000000000		6	Normal	1	Paused	Free
e iMacProWin[5]		127.0.0.1	Windows		3 0.9% 5.0%	0000000000		9	Normal	1	Paused	Free
iMacProWin[6]		127.0.0.1	Windows		3 0.9% 5.0%	000000000		10	Normal	1	Paused	Free
iMacProWin[3]		127.0.0.1	Windows		2 9.0% 5.2%	00000000		7	Normal	1	Idle	Free
iMacProWin[4]		127.0.0.1	Windows		2 9.0% 5.2%) 00000000		8	Normal	1	Idle	Free
•												

The colored dot at the left of each instance shows the actual status of the machine. When the machine is idle and ready to render, it is green. When it's idle but paused, it's yellow. When it's rendering, it's red. After your first installation, you should have at least one instance with a green dot. If it's yellow, you may have configured the client to start paused. You'll change its status later.

The instances/hosts views can be filtered using the combo controls at the top of the view itself. You can also customize the columns by right-clicking on the view headers. **If you're working on a custom workspace (**see the workspaces section) **, each change you make in the view, will be stored persistently and left untouched at the next Console startup!** This allows you to build your very customized workspace with multiple views filtered in different ways!

Before going further, we'll check that the hosts we are going to use have the correct paths configured. Just switch to **host view** mode, right click on a node and select **Configuration**->**Configure.** Once you get the configuration window, move to the **Engines** section, locate the Maya sw template we are going to use for this test, and verify that it's correctly pointing to the **Render.exe** file required to launch Maya batch renders. Also check that it points to the correct **Maya** version, the one that you used to produce the scene file and that's enabled with a checkmark near the engine name. Click on **Ok** and your configuration will be stored persistently on the host.

Behaviours	Templates local variables	
<u>u</u>	D 3DS Max	(
	3DS Max 2010+	
and and a second se	3DS Max 2010+ Fs	
Logs	3DS Max 9+ Fs	
1	Af.er Effects	
	Alias Studio	
	Cinema 4D	
Network	Combustion	
	Digital Fusion	
	Digital Fusion 5.1+	
	Gelato Multifile	
	Generic broadcast script	
	Generic script	
	Lightwave	
	Lightwave-fs	
2	Maxwell Render	
Mappings & Paths	Maya 3Delight	
	Maya Cloth	
	Maya Gelato	
	Maya Hw	
Availability	Maya Layer	
	🕨 🗹 Maya Mr	
272	🕨 🗹 Maya Wr-Fs	
	🕨 🗹 Maya Rman	
Shutdown	🕨 🗹 Maya Rman-Fs	
Charlocant Construction	🕨 🛃 Maya Rman2	
	🕨 🗹 Maya Sw	
~	Maya Sw-Fs	
	Maya Turte	
wakeup		

As said before, this configuration will apply to any instance belonging to the host and does not require a restart of the service. Your changes will be available immediately.

The next view, the one shown in the central pane contains the dispatcher job queue and it's called **Queue** view. Jobs can be organized inside folders so it's possible to have collapsed or expanded nodes. The icon on the left of the node shows the status of the node itself and in case of a folder, the overall status of the childs.

This is a typical queue view:

Queue view												
Network flow: Enabled	Engine: No	t filtered	Status: Not filt	ered 🚽 Pool: Entire	Farm		ser: Not filtered	-)	🔍 19 💼 3 🤇	0 🕘 0	🔵 1 🤣 12 🎪 6	0 0 0 0 0
Project: Not filtered - Depa	artment: Not filte	ered -										
Job Name	LTA	ID	Project	Department	Priority	Norking nodes	Destination pool(s	Excluded pool(s)	Requeued	Engine	Started on	Progress A
- V shot1_cartellone		50			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	04/11/11 14.07	Completed
- V shot1_cartellone		48			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	04/11/11 14.24	Completed -
- V shot1_cartellone		46			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	02/11/11 16.47	Completed
- V shot1_cartellone		47			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	02/11/11 16.48	Completed
- A shot4_portaleNo		36			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	28/10/11 12.50	Completed
shot4_portaleNo		37			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	28/10/11 12.51	Completed
- A shot4_portaleNo		38			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	28/10/11 12.51	Completed
shot4_portaleNo		39			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	28/10/11 12.53	Completed
- A shot4_portaleNo		40			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	28/10/11 12.55	Completed
shot4_portaleNo		41			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	28/10/11 12.57	Completed
🔻 🍃 musterTest		2			1	0(0)	Entire Farm					
- < test2009		8			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	03/11/11 15.28	Completed
- 💎 testM7		9			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	27/10/11 13.30	Completed

After your first installation, this view will be empty. You will need to submit some jobs to populate it.

The bottom pane contains the dispatcher internal log. It's a resume of the most important events happened on the Dispatcher service. This is a typical log view:

Logs view				
Network flow: Enabled	Source: Not filte	ered 🚽 Clear log	Export log	
Event Time	Source IP	Source Hostname	User	Event
108/11/11 16.06	127.0.0.1	iMacProWin	Service	Dispatcher engine initialized successfully
67/11/11 12.22	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Frame check on job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) started
07/11/11 12.22	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Processing of job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato completed
07/11/11 12.22	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Chunk 1 belonging to job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) successfully processed by host render2.youar
07/11/11 12.22	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Chunk 2 belonging to job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) successfully processed by host render1.youar
07/11/11 12.20	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Chunk 3 belonging to job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) successfully processed by host render3.youar
3 07/11/11 12.19	192.168.0.11	MAYA1	michele	Removed job(s) ID 51
67/11/11 12.19	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Chunk 1 belonging to job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) assigned to host render2.youare.net
3 07/11/11 12.19	192.168.0.11	MAYA1	michele	new job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) submitted
6 07/11/11 12.19	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Chunk 3 belonging to job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) assigned to host render3.youare.net
67/11/11 12.19	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Chunk 2 belonging to job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) assigned to host render1.youare.net

You should always take a look at the log during the rendering process. Every error reported from render clients or directly from the dispatcher will be logged here and is your primary error detection tool.

The last pane, the one on the right, is the **submission view.** From this window you can submit new jobs, inspect parameters related to jobs inside the queue, load and save presets. The Submission view is a dynamic property sheet. It will change contents depending on the currently selected render engine:

Submission panel		- m
Load selection from v	Quelaview	
Property Value		
	General	
Job name	United	
Engine	Mara Su	
Job project	(111)	
Job department		
Job status	Default	- É
Job micrily	1	
include i topi st/		TI.
Exclude Pool(s)/		Ë.
Depend from jo.		
Dependence m	Success required	-
Exit codes error	Default	- É
Logs errors check	Default	-Fil
Environment		
Notes		-í
Starts on	06/11/11 13.43	-E
Minimum logical	(0	
Minimum cores	0	
Minimum physic	0	
Minimum cores	(0.00	
Minimum ram a	(0.00	
Minimum disk s	(0,00	
	1.6. difference and anno	=
Parkel vice		_
Meximum insien.	0	
Check for missi	Nee	- P
Prames path pr	[
(Mawa Sw	_
Maya scene file	lea/Deskeen/Maya Test Projects/scenes/light reflection scene mb	
Project directory	CrUbersfleo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects	iai
Hrame destination	C./Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images	
Start frame	(1	
End frame	(1	
	(4	-
Byframo		

You can configure the submission panel to automatically load the jobs selected in a particular queue view. Just enable the **Load selection from view** option at the top of the submission dialog.

To explain its functionalities, we will submit our first job!

Before doing that, we have to check that the internal Dispatcher engine is running.

The Dispatcher engine is the abstract object made by its internal functionalities. By stopping the Dispatcher engine, you stop any kind of future activity on the Dispatcher. It won't stop any

render in progress but will prevent the submission of new ones. Stopping the Dispatcher may be useful in those situations where you need to configure something on the Dispatcher itself and you don't want any activity until you complete the configuration.

You can immediately check the activity of the Dispatcher by looking at the lower right corner of the Console. If you see a blue moving bar, the Dispatcher is active. If not, just start it by pressing the F10 key, or selecting the **Change Engine Status** menu entry in the **Management** menu.

Now check that our instances are available for rendering. If some of them have a yellow ball, it means they are paused. Just select them, right click on one and select **Resume**. They should change to the idle status and show a green ball.

As a last step, we want to exactly check what's outputted from the instances during their render, so right-click on the instance you're going to use, and select **Realtime Log Streaming -> Enable and Open view.** By selecting this menu item, Muster Console will open an output window that will dump the output from the processes spawned on the remote host:



We are ready to select our rendering engine from the submission view. In the general section, locate the **Engine** combo box, and select "Maya sw" as the render engine. This will tell Muster to render using the Maya software rendering.

Next, select the job file by clicking the button on the right of the Maya scene filename field, in the Maya Sw section of the submission panel (**notice that this section has been dynamically built if you had a different render engine selected)**.

Pick up the file from the network, you should have something like \\MASTER\RENDERFARM\MUSTERTEST\SCENES\TEST.MB inside the field. Muster will detect automatically the project path and will set it to \\MASTER\RENDERFARM\MUSTERTEST.

Set the starting frame to 1 and the ending frame to 10. Because we want to send the job to an high number of instances, set the packet size to 1.

The packet size value controls how many frames are assigned to a single instance for each render session (**a chunk**). Under production, a value of 4 is often a good compromise.

Click on submit and you should immediately see the job appear in the queue. If it has a yellow ball, just right click on it and select **Resume**.

Congratulations, you've sent your first render job. In a few minutes, you should get all your instances back to idle and the frames successfully rendered inside the images folder of your project.

During this example, you watched the output from the batch renders using the real time log feature. But what about checking the logs of completed packets ? No problem, just open the **Workstation Logs** menu item right clicking on your host and you'll get the Log's inspector:

ob	lime	Chunk ID	Instance	Filename	Processes
(53)Untitled	08/11/11 13.44		iMacProWin[1]	1320756268.53.1.iMacProWin[1].Untitled	(100000000
(3)test2008	26/10/ 1 17.10	2	IMacProWin[6]	1319541854.3.2.IMacProWin[6].test2008	
- (3)test2008	26/10/11 17.10	1	iMacProWin[5]	1319641853.3.1.iMacProWin[5].test2008	Contractor
(2)Untitled	26/10/11 17.10	2	iMacProWin[6]	1319641803.2.2.iMacProWin[6].Untitled	Reconnec
(2)Untitled	26/10/11 17.10	1	iMacProWin[5]	1319641803.2.1.iMacProWin[5].Untitled	Pofroch lie
(2)Untitled	26/10/11 17.25	2	testwork_pd_pm[6]	1319642730.2.2.testwork_pd_pm[6].Untitled	Refrestris
(2)Untitled	26/10/11 17.25	1	testwork_pd_pm[5]	1319642730.2.1.testwork_pd_pm[5].Untitled	Inspect
(3)test2008	26/10/117.26	2	testwork_pd_pm[6]	1319642775.3.2.testwork_pd_pm[6].test2008	mopose
 (3)test2008 	26/10/11 17.26	1	testwork_pd_pm[5]	1319642775.3.1.testwork_pd_pm[5].test2008	Delete
					Delete Al
1USTER]Spæwnir e folowing comn 1USTER]-r sw -n Isers\leo\Desktop	ng process C:\Program nand line flags: 0 -proj "C:\Users\leo\E \\Maya_Test_Projects\s	n Files\Autoces Desktop\Maya sceres\light_re	sk\Maya2012\bin\Renc Test_Projects' -s 1.00 eflection_scene.mb'	er.exe inside C:\Program Files\Autodesk\Maya20 0 -e 1.000 -b 1.000 -rfs 1 -rfb 1 -pad 1 *C:)12\bin using
/USTER]Spewnir e folowing comm /USTER]-r sw -n Jsers\leo\Desktop arting "C:\Progra le read in 1 seco esult C:/Users/le tal Elapsed Time	ng process C:\Program nand line flags: 0 -proj 'C:\Users\leo\L NMaya_Test_Projects\s m Files\Autodesk\Maya nds. o/Desktop/Maya_Test_ o Since Start Of Maya (n Files\Autoces Desktop\Maya sceres\light_re a2012\bin\may Projects/scen [hh:mm:ss): 00	sk\Maya2012'bin\Tenc Test_Projects' -s 1.00 aflection_scene.mb' yabatch.exe' es/lignt_reflection_sce :00:10	ler.exe inside C:\Program Files\Autodesk\Maya20 0 -e 1.000 -b 1.000 -rfs 1 -rfb 1 -pad 1 °C: ne.mb)12\bin using
AUSTER)Spewnin le folowing comm AUSTER)-r sw -n Jsers'leo/Desktop tarting "C:\Progra le read in 1 seco esult C:/Users/le otal Elapsed Time esource Usage A	ng process C:\Program nand line flags: 0 -proj 'C:\Users\leo\L NMaya_Test_Projects\s m Files\Autodesk\Mayi nds. o/Desktop/Maya_Test e Since Start Of Maya (tt S:art Of Rendering	Projects/scen Pesktop\Maya sceres\light_re a2012\bin\may Projects/scen hh:mm:ss): 00	sk\Maya2012'bin\Tenc Test_Projects' -s 1.00 eflection_scene.mb' yabatch.exe' es/light_reflection_sce :00:10	ler.exe inside C:\Program Files\Autodesk\Maya20 0 -e 1.000 -b 1.000 -rfs 1 -rfb 1 -pad 1 °C: ne.mb)12\bin using
/USTER]Spewnin le folowing comm /USTER]-r sw -n Jsers\leo\Desktop tarting 'C:\Progra lie read in 1 seco esuit C:/Users/le tal Elapsed Time esource Usage A	ng process C:\Program nand line flags: 0 -proj 'C:\Users\leo\L Maya_Test_Projects\s m Files\Autodesk\Maya nds. o/Desktop/Maya_Test_ e Since Start Of Maya (t S:art Of Rendering	n Files\Autoces Desktop\Maya, sceres\light.re a2012\bin\may Pro.ects/scen [hh.mm:s):00	sk\Maya2012'bin\Tenc Test_Projects' -s 1.00 eflection_scene.mb* yabatch.exe* es/light_reflection_sce :00:10	ler.exe inside C:\Program Files\Autodesk\Maya20 0 -e 1.000 -b 1.000 -rfs 1 -rfb 1 -pad 1 *C: ne.mb)12\bin using
AUSTER]Spewnin le folowing comm AUSTER]-r sw -n Jserstleo/Desktop tarting "C:\Progra lie read in 1 seco esult C:/Users/le otal Elapsed Time esource Usage A 32710 Pag	ng process C:\Program nand line flags: 0 -proj 'C:\Users\leo\L 0\Maya_Test_Projects\s m Files\Autodesk\Maya nds. o/Desktop/Maya_Test e Since Start Of Maya (tt S.art Of Rendering ge faults	n Files/Autoces Desktop/Maya, sceres/light_re a2012/bin/may Pro ects/scen hh:mm:ss): 00	sk\Maya2012'bin\Tenc Test_Projects' -s 1.00 fliection_scene.mb' yabatch.exe' es/lignt_reflection_sce b:00:10	ler.exe inside C:\Program Files\Autodesk\Maya20 0 -e 1.000 -b 1.000 -rfs 1 -rfb 1 -pad 1 °C: ne.mb)12\bin using
AUSTER]Spewnin le folowing comm AUSTER]-r sw -n Jsers'leo\Desktop tarting "C:\Progra le read in 1 seco esult C:/Users/le otal Elapsed Time esource Usage A 32710 Pag 23.434 Mb Mai	ng process C:\Program nand line flags: 0 -proj 'C:\Users\leo\E VMaya_Test_Projects\s m Files\Autodesk\Mayi nds. o/Lesktop/Maya_Test e Since Start Of Maya (t S.art Of Rendering pe faults cresident size	n Files/Autoces Desktop/Maya, sceres/light_re a2012/bin/may Pro.ects/scen hh:mm:ss): 00	sk\Maya2012'bin\Tenc Test_Projects' -s 1.00 effection_scene.mb' yabatch.exe' es/lignt_reflection_sce 0:00:10	ler.exe inside C:\Program Files\Autodesk\Maya20 0 -e 1.000 -b 1.000 -rfs 1 -rfb 1 -pad 1 *C: ne.mb)12\bin using
AUSTER)Spewnir le folowing comm AUSTER]-r sw -n Jsers'leo/Desktop tarting "C:\Progra le read in 1 seco esult C:/Users/le otal Elapsed Time esource Usage A 32710 Pag 32710 Pag 23.434 Mb Mai 22.531 Mb Pag	ng process C:\Program nand line flags: 0 -proj 'C:\Users\leo\L NMaya_Test_Projects\s m Files\Autodesk\Maya nds. o/Desktop/Maya_Test_ e Since Start Of Maya (tt S:art Of Rendering faults k resident size k total size(Estimated) k creane size	n Files/Autoces Desktop/Maya, sceres/light_re a2012/bin/may Pro.ects/scen [hh:mm:ss): 00	sk\Maya2012'bin\Tenc Test_Projects' -s 1.00 aflection_scene.mb' yabatch.exe' es/lignt_reflection_sce :00:10	ler.exe inside C:\Program Files\Autodesk\Maya20 0 -e 1.000 -b 1.000 -rfs 1 -rfb 1 -pad 1 *C: ne.mb	012\bin using
AUSTER]Spewnin te folowing comm AUSTER]-r sw -n Jsers\leo\Desktop tarting 'C:\Progra le read in 1 seco esult C:/Users/le otal Elapsed Time esource Usage A 32710 Pag 23.434 Mb AU 22.531 Mb Pee 7.514 Mb Pee	ng process C:\Program nand line flags: 0 -proj 'C:\Users\leo\L Maya_Test_Projects\s m Files\Autodesk\Maya nds. o/Desktop/Maya_Test_ e Since Start Of Maya (s Since Start Of Maya (t tallts k resident size k total size(Estimated) k arena size	n Files/Autoces Desktop/Maya, sceres/light_re a2012/bin/may Projects/scen hh:mm:ss):00	sk\Maya2012'bin\Tenc Test_Projects' -s 1.00 eflection_scene.mb' yabatch.exe' es/light_reflection_sce ::00:10	ler.exe inside C:\Program Files\Autodesk\Maya20 0 -e 1.000 -b 1.000 -rfs 1 -rfb 1 -pad 1 °C: ne.mb)12'(bin using



The logs have the solution to your problem. Muster is not able to always understand what's going on during a batch rendering process. The output from the batch render always contains enough hints to understand why a particular job is failing!

You can start playing with the various Muster parameters or move to the reference section of each module to gain a deeper knowledge of the software.

If something went wrong, we suggest you to check carefully each section of this chapter and verify your steps. If you still can't get a valid result, check the Troubleshooting section at the end of this manual.
Muster Console Reference

Interface components

The following section will give a brief over the interface components provided by Muster Console, the complete real time graphical front end to the Muster Dispatcher Service.

The Muster Console window has a menu , a toolbar and five view types:

- The instances/host views
- The job queue views
- The log views
- The submission views

The Muster menus offer the same functionalities of the icons in the toolbar but divided in logical groups:

The file menu has the following options:

🐗 Disconnect	Ctrl+Shift+C
🀇 Preferences	Ctrl+Shift+P
📑 Import	Ctrl+Shift+I
📑 Export	Ctrl+Shift+E
👢 Quit	Alt+F4

- Connect/Disconnect Shows the connection dialog or terminates an active connection
- Preferences Opens the Console preferences window
- Import Imports a queue snapshot into the Dispatcher queue
- **Export** Exports a snapshot of the current queue
- Quit Exits from the Console application

The management menu has the following options:

觸 Configure Dispatcher	Ctrl+Shift+M
👺 Configure Users	Ctrl+Shift+U
臂 Configure Pools	Ctrl+Shift+O
🚌 Configure Paths	Ctrl+Shift+A
Configure Mails	Ctrl+Shift+L
🚡 Edit templates	Ctrl+Shift+T

- **Configure Dispatcher** Opens the Dispatcher configuration dialog that lets you change the Dispatcher server options
- **Configure Users** Opens the Users configuration dialog to manage the Dispatcher server internal users database
- **Configure Pools** Opens the Pools configuration dialog to manage the Pools database.
- **Configure Paths** Opens the Substitution paths configuration dialog that lets you change the paths used to apply the substitutions between different hosts and platforms.
- **Configure Mails** Opens the mail configuration dialog that lets you define distribution lists to be used with the Dispatcher mailing notification system
- Edit templates Opens the templates editing dialog that lets you change and propagate the templates on the fly
- Change Engine status Starts and stops the Dispatcher internal engine
- **Soft-restart Dispatcher** Perform a soft restart of the Dispatcher service forcing a reload of the configuration and a reconnection with the slaves

The action menu has the following options:



- Change password Shows a dialog that lets you change the password for the currently logged user
- Register host(s) Shows a dialog that lets you add a new host to the hosts/instances views
- Scan for hosts Tells the Dispatcher to start a scan and find unregistered hosts in the current hosts/instances views

The view menu has the following options:

- Resync view

 Create new view

 Dispatcher remote logs
 Ctrl+Shift+,

 Statistics view
 Ctrl+Shift+,

 History view
 Ctrl+Shift+
- Resync view Reloads the selected views
- Create new view Creates a new view and associate it to the current workspace
- Dispatcher remote logs Opens a dialog that let you browse the logs on the Dispatcher
- **Statistics view** Opens the statistics view dialog that lets you browse the Dispatcher statistics in real time and eventually export them
- **History view** Opens the history view dialog that lets you browse the history of the Dispatcher activity and eventually, export and import the data.

The help menu has the following options:



- Help Launches Acrobat Reader and opens the user's manual
- Licensing Opens a dialog that lets you change the current license
- Buy online Connects to the Virtual Vertex store
- Request a license Connects to the Virtual Vertex license requesting page
- Virtual Vertex site Connects to the Virtual Vertex home page
- Check for a newer release Check if a newer release is available online
- About Shows the about screen

The instances/hosts view

The next figure shows a typical hosts/instances view in instances view mode. The view shows the connected and unconnected slaves instances, and their relative status will be immediately visible during their activity.

Instances view										0 \$	$X \equiv \blacksquare X$
Network flow: E	nabled 🚽 View r	node: Instances 💌 Pla	atform: Not filtered	J Status: Not filtered	Pool: Entire Farm	•			ج 6 🥥	4 🥘 0 🔵 :	2 🔘 0 🧊 6
Instance name	A Ip Add	ress Platform	Progress	Memory usage	Cpu usage	S T J L	ID	Process Priority	Priority	Status	Current
iMacProWin[1]	127.0	0.1 Windows		<mark>3</mark> 0.9% 5.0%			5	Normal	1	Paused	Free
e iMacProWin[2]	127.0	0.1 Windows		<mark>3</mark> 0.9% 5.0%			6	Normal	1	Paused	Free
e iMacProWin[5]	127.0	0.1 Windows		3 0.9% 5.0%			9	Normal	1	Paused	Free
iMacProWin[6]	127.0	0.1 Windows		3 0.9% 5.0%			10	Normal	1	Paused	Free
iMacProWin[3]	127.0	0.1 Windows		2 9.0% 5.2%	00000000		7	Normal	1	Idle	Free
iMacProWin[4]	127.0	0.1 Windows		29.0% 5.2%	00000000		8	Normal	1	Idle	Free
]							Þ

Each column of this view shows a specific property of the connected instance. The columns headers can also be used to sort the information. Just click on one of them and the view will be resorted. The default sorting is priority based.

The meaning of each column follows:

- Instance name: This is the name assigned to the machine. It can be the Netbios name on Windows or the name returned by gethostname() on Unix machines. When multiple instances are started on the client, an instance number is appended to the standard name. More information on instances are contained in the render client reference section. In addition to the host name, the icon on the left shows the current status of the machine. It can assume the following states in instance view mode:
 - The instance is idle and waiting for jobs
 - 🦂 🛛 The instance is paused
 - The instance is busy processing a job
 - The instance is disconnected
 - The instance is connected but unavailable by configuration rules
 - The instance is connected but reserved by a logged user

or the following states in hosts view mode on the host nodes:

- Console is actually directly connected to the host
- Console is not connected to the host



- IP address: This is the IP address of each machine. Multiple instances of the same client will share the column value
- Platform: Operative system running on the client
- Memory usage: This is the actual usage of RAM and swap file on the host
- Cpu usage: This is the actual usage of processors on the host
- Procs: This is the number of virtual processing units on the host. Hyper threading machines report multiple virtual units
- S: This is used in host view mode only and reports the status of the Render client service on the host. It can assume the following states:
 - 68

Service is up and running

- The Service status has not been queried yet
- Service is stopped
- The service is starting

You do not have the rights to query the remote service 8

1 Service is either uninstalled or an unknown error happened querying the service

- **T and J:** If you see a red cross ³ in this column, it means that one or more templates or jobs have been add to the client exclusion list. The exclusion list prevents further assignment of the job to the client to avoid infinite loops on faulty jobs
- L: Shows the status of the real time log. When it's enabled, you'll see a log icon 以 in this column
- **ID**: This is the internal identification number assigned by the Dispatcher to each host.
- **Process priority:** This is the scheduling priority for each process launched on the host.
- Priority: This is a priority number assigned to each instance. When idle, instances with the higher priority will be selected first in the job assignment logic.
- Status: Shows a textual status of the instance
- Current job: If busy, this field shows which job is currently assigned to the instance
- **Current chunk:** If busy with a multi frame job, this column shows the current job's chunk
- Notes: Shows notes assigned to the instance

- Mac Address: Shows the MAC address of the NIC of the node. If you have multiple NICs installed, you'll see multiple addresses separated by a pipe (|)
- Command line: If busy, shows the command line sent to start the current process

If you want to filter the view contents, you can use the options on the filtering bar:

Network flow: Enabled 🚽 View mode: Instances 💌 Platform: Not filtered 🚽 Status: Not filtered 🚽 Pool: Entire Farm 💌

- Network flow: Enable or disable data flow to the view. If you disable the network flow, each host view will be disabled and you'll reduce the amount of network traffic between the Dispatcher and the Console. You should always disable a certain view network flow if you don't need the windows to be constantly updated
- View mode: Changes between hosts and instances view mode
- Platform: Filters the contents by looking the instance's platform
- Status: Filters the contents with the status value
- **Pool:** Filters the contents showing only instances belonging to a certain pool



Settings of the filtering bar will be stored persistently if you're working on a custom workspace. If you're working with the default, the settings will be reset on the next session. Check the workspaces section to learn more



Remember to disable the network flow on views you're not interested in. This will reduce the amount of traffic between Console and the Dispatcher!

Managing the hosts/instances

By right-clicking on a host or instance in the instances view, you get a popup menu that allows you to perform different actions. The same applies to groups if you select multiple items:

Refresh	CTRL+B
Pause	CTRL+P
Resume	CTRL+R
Kill and Go On	CTRL+C
Kill and Redo	CTRL+D
Kill and Pause	CTRL+E
Process priority	
Set notes	CTRL+F
Realtime log streaming	
Workstation logs	CTRL+J
Select current job in view	
Alarms	
Purge templates exclusion	list
Purge jobs exclusion list	
Select job in exclusion list	
Supported templates	CTRL+L
Soft restart	CTRL+M
Configuration	
Service	
System events	
Remote Control	CTRL+N
Details	
Remove	DEL

This is a brief explanation of each option:

- Refresh: Forces a refresh of the instance's status
- Pause: Pauses the instance
- **Resume:** Resumes a paused instance
- **Kill and go on:** Aborts a working instance, put the chunk back in the queue and move to the next or the same chunk, depending on clients availability and priority position
- Kill and redo: Aborts a working instance and restarts the chunk from the beginning
- Kill and pause: Aborts a working instance and pauses it
- **Process priority menu:** Sets the system process scheduling priority for the running process
- Set notes: Sets custom notes on the instance
- **Real time log streaming:** Enables or disables real time log streaming from the instance.
- Workstation logs: Accesses the workstation logs inspector. Through the inspector you can access logs produced by the instance, read and remove them

- Alarms: If you have an alarm running, you can reset the status from this menu
- **Purge templates exclusion list:** If you have some templates into the instance's exclusion list, you can see and remove them from the associated menu
- **Purge jobs exclusion list:** If you have some jobs into the instance's exclusion list, you can see and remove them from the associated menu
- Select job in exclusion list: Let you directly select a job fro the exclusion list
- **Supported templates:** Opens a dialog that shows the instance's supported templates (engines)
- **Soft restart:** Performs a soft restart reloading the configuration, disconnecting and reconnecting it again. Unlike **Reinit**, this is done on any instance sharing the same node
- Configuration menu: Access the configuration option for the node
- Service: Accesses services query options
- System events: Sends system events like shutdown or restart to the node
- **Remote control:** Attempts to take control of the node using Remote Desktop, ssh or a valid tool. This may be customized in the Console preferences dialog
- **Details:** Give a full resume of the host details like the OS, the system capabilities (RAM and CPU) and the free space on the hard drives
- Remove: Removes the instance from the list. Works only on disconnected instances



Before attempting to configure automatic wakeup for the hosts, try to shutdown and wakeup an host manually using the options in the System Events menu. Also check the documentation of your motherboard and its Bios to understand if your system actually supports wake up on lan (**Magic packet**)

If you select the Configure menu, you'll get the following additional popup:

Con'igure	CTRL+O	
Add to pool		•
Rerrove from pool		
Inspect clipboard)
Copy configuration	CTRL+Q	
Paste configuration	CTRL+S	
App y preset)
Create preset from curren	t contig	
Manage presets		

The menu let you add or remove an host on the fly from a specific pool as well as inspecting configurations, copy configurations and create configuration presets. You can create several presets for each platform, and manage them using the configuration presets dialog:

Configuration presets	× ×
Engines	Presets
Mindowo I Inux Mac	New preset
	(Renerre) Duploste) Deele OK Caroa

Configuring the hosts

Accessing the configuration menu clicking on **Configuration -> Configure**, the Console attempts a direct connection to the host to configure its behaviours. Once a successfully connection is made, you'll be prompted with the configuration dialog as follows:

Settings for hos: iMacProWin(192.168.)	7.53)
Bahaviours	Instances, processes priorities and overrides Number of instances 6 Default instances priority: 1
Logs	Instance number Frior ty Process Prior ty Affinity mas Add
Network	General behaviours
Templates	Processes start timeout: (6) Default child process priority: Normal Start instances in paused status Suppress logs storage and parsing Terminate processes trees Ø Change priority on processes trees Ø Abort tasks on connection drop
Mappings & Pains	
Availabil ty	
Shutdown	
Wakeup	(UK) (Cancel

- Number of instances: Number of instances to spawn on service boot
- **Default instances priority:** The priority of the instances by default. Nodes with an higher priority will be allocated first. You can override the priority on an instance basis using panel below
- **Overrides window**: You can create several overrides on an instance basis as well as setting a specific process affinity mask for each instance
- **Default child process priority:** This defines the system default scheduling policy for each process spawned by the client. Values map to OS specific values
- **Process start timeout:** This defines a timeout value while Muster tries to catch the rendering process PID. If the timeout expires, the process is terminated and the chunk requeued and/or reported as failed
- Start instances in paused status: This starts the client in a paused status. Keep in mind that you should keep this feature disabled if you're going for a fault tolerance, automated render farm. Having this option enabled, will prevent client activity after a forced reboot until an administrator resumes it

- **Terminate processes tree:** When the client tries to terminate a running process, the kill command is sent to the entire process tree (if available)
- **Change priority on processes tree:** When the client tries to change the process priority, the command is sent to the entire process tree (if available)
- Abort tasks on connection drop: Tells Muster to abort any running process if the socket TCP/IP connection between the client and the Dispatcher drops
- **Suppress logs storage and parsing:** If you want to skip the error processing and the log parsing, enable this function. This should be used for debug purposes only

Behaviours	Activity	logs	
	Severity level	Extended +	
	Destination folder	Debug\logs\client\activity)	Pick
Logs	Clear logs older than	(1	days
~	Clear older logs when the size exceeds	(10	megabytes
Network	Processe	s logs	
	Destination folder	(ug\logs\client\processes)	Pick
Translation	Clear logs older than	(1	days
Templates	Clear older logs when the size exceeds	(10	megabytes
Magnings & Boths	Resc	an	
	Rescan logs filesystem path every 600) seconds	
Availability			
Shutdown			
20.			

The logs section let you configure the storage path for the activity and processes logs. You can also configure the following parameters:

- Severity level: This applies to the activity logs only and set the logs severity filter
- Destination folder: Sets the local destination folder to be monitored by the logs engine
- **Clear logs older than:** Specifies if you want to automatically delete logs files older than a certain number of days
- **Clear older logs when the size exceeds:** Specifies if you want to automatically delete logs files when their size exceeds a certain amount of Megabytes
- **Rescan logs file system path every:** If you store the logs on a common location and you remove or change the files outside of Muster, you can tell each client to rescan the folder to have them in sync with the Workstation log's view

Behaviours	Network		
	Dispatcher address:	192.168.7.53	
5	Dispatcher listening port:	9680	
Logs	Connection resolution:	2	
	Client management port:	9685	
Shotuadi	Heartbeat in seconds:	360	
Network	Enable management password:		
	Broadcast presence and usage eve	ry 60 seconds	
Templates	Forced use	er impersonation	
Mappings & Paths	If you want to impersonate a different us settings, fill the following fields. We stro understand the meaning of the values, a sure! Username:	ser regardeless of the service/daemon ngly suggest to check the manual to Just leave the fields blank if you're not	
Availability	Password:		
Shutdown			
2			

- Dispatcher address: The IP used to connect to the Dispatcher service
- **Dispatcher listening port:** The TCP/IP port where the Dispatcher is listening for incoming Render client connections
- **Connection resolution:** Attempts to reconnect after a disconnection when the amount of seconds is passed
- **Client management port:** The TCP/IP port where the Render client are listening for management connections incoming from Consoles
- Heartbeat in seconds: Send a pulse to the Dispatcher to let it know the client is alive. Depending on this setting, and the one in the Dispatcher global preferences, a client may be disconnected and flagged as offline if there's no activity for a certain amount of time
- Enable management password: If you want to block incoming management connection on a client to prevent unauthorized changes, just put a password in this field and future connections will ask it to the users
- **Broadcast presence:** If you want the client to be auto discoverable by the Dispatcher on the network, flag this option. After you successfully configure your render farm, you should disable this option to avoid packet storming on your network

You can also specify a different username and password pair to be used when launching external processes. Unless you've a particular reason, you should leave those fields blank and relay on the configuration of the Services on Windows and the startup scripts on Unix.

Tradit	Templates local variables	
Behaviours		
	► U 3DS Max	
	DO Wax 2010+	
	Fight Star And Star Star Star Star Star Star Star Star	
Logs	JOS Wax 9+ FS	
-	Alles Studio	
	Cinema dD	
	Compustion	
Network	Controlation	
	Fightal Fusion 5 1+	
	Fighter Hostories Int	
	Generic broadcast script	
Templates	Generic script	
	▶ I lightwave	
	▶ I iohtwave-fs	
	Maxwell Render	
Mappings & Paths	Maya 3Delight	
	Maya Cloth	
	Maya Gelato	
	Maya Hw	
Availability	Maya Layer	
	🕨 🔽 Maya Mr	
-	Maya Mr-Fs	
	Maya Rman	
Shutdown	Maya Rman-Fs	
Charloowill	Maya Rman2	
	🕨 🗹 Maya Sw	
~	Maya Sw-Fs	
Walkaum	Maya Turtle	
wakeup		

The Engines section of the client configuration dialog let you configure variables required by each batch render template. The values are template specific but there's always a variable pointing to the batch render executable. You can change this value to use different versions of your software and you can check/uncheck the checkbox near the template name to enable or disable the support of that particular engine.

Substitutions paths
i maya i
Windows network drives
Chapte automatic mapping Automapped drives disconnection policy: On service shutdown + Drive Network path Connection policy Disconnection policy X Server01Bfrmi On service sta
(Add new) (Edit selected) (Delete selected

This Window let you specify one or more substitution paths to be used when dealing with the client. If you're configuring a Windows client, you can setup **static drive mappings** too. Having a drive mapped in your interface does not propagate the setting to Muster. As specified in the

beginning, Muster lives in its own user address space. That means you've to tell it the drives to map.

By changing the way the client maps the drives let you keep under control the amount of connections to your file server limiting the amount of client licenses required. You can also activate the automatic drive mapping for Windows that embeds and automap a network share within each job.



Drive mappings information is embedded in the jobs only when submitting them from a Windows workstation and picking up the file from the drive map itself. There's no way to embed a drive mapping information when submitting the job from Linux or MAC OS X. In a mixed OS environment, you should relay on static drive mappings configuration and disable this function.

s for host iMacProWin(192.168.7	7.53)				
Behaviours			Logon check		
	Make clie	nt unavailable on u	user logging		
	Wait for ta	asks termination			
1	Track rem	note accesses as l	ocal logins		
Logs	Allow con	trol access to scre	en savers		
\sim			Processes chec	:k	
Network	Available	when the following	procesess are n	unning(, delimited)	
	notepad.exe	3			
Templates	Available	when the following	processes are n	ot running(, delimit	ed):
2			Default behaviou	irs	
Mappings & Paths	Vailable Wait tasks	by default s termination on sta	atus changes		
Availability			Time rules		
	Туре	From	To	Start time	Add rule
20					
Shutdown					
					Move up
8	4			•	Move down
Wakeup			and the second	and a second	
-				(

The availability rules define when a particular client is available for rendering. You can choose its default availability by checking or unchecking the **Available by default**, tell the client if it has to abort the running process or wait its termination when its availability change by checking or unchecking the **Wait tasks termination on status change** and configure specific time lapses by clicking the **Add rule** button.

You can also tell the client to be available or not available depending on the presence or the absence of a particular process. This is very useful to let Muster co exists within other software that requires full control of the host.

Keep in mind that rules are always evaluated with other configurations like being available while a user is logged or during the screen saver activity. To make a client eligible for being available, the entire set of rules must be satisfied.

Behaviours			Shutdown policies		
	Shutdown actio	n: Shutdown	•		
*	Shutdown d	isabled with logg	ed users		
Logs	Shutdown th	e accesses as loo	for 120 min	entae	
	Shutdown th	e host when nau	sed for (120	minutes	
Network	Matches shi	utdown rules with	availability	TINDUES	
•			-		
3		5	cheduled shutdow	n	
Templates	Type Day range	Monday	Monday	Start time 00:00:00	Add rule
					Hemove
Appings & Paths					Mayoun
					Move down
					11012.0011
Availability					
•					
Shutdown					
10					
2					

The shutdown section let you configure rules to automatically shutdown an host. Using the wake up feature, you can setup your render farm to shutdown on idle timing and wake up on demand when the full power is required. This is a great feature to reduce costs.

- Shutdown action: You can choose if the shutdown action is effectively a full host shutdown, a sleep action, or a restart. This is particular useful on Mac OS X, where there's no way to wake up a powered off Mac. You can put it into sleep instead. During this phase, the wakeup function through the LAN will work
- **Shutdown disabled with logged users:** This tells Muster to avoid a shutdown process if someone is logged on the workstation
- Track remote accesses as local loggings: If someone is logged though a remote connection, Muster considers them as local loggings and prevents a shutdown if enabled in the previous option
- Shutdown the host when idle for: Tells Muster to shutdown the host after a certain amount of minutes of idle status
- Shutdown the host when paused for: Tells Muster to shutdown the host after a certain amount of minutes of paused status
- Scheduled shutdown: Defines custom rules to shutdown the host
- Matches shutdown rules with availability rules: Apply the action only if the availability rules are also valid

Settings for host iMacProWin(192.168.7	(.53)				
Behaviours	When the fa	rm is at full load	Wakeup policies		
Logs	When the cl	ient is required by keup rules with a	y a job pool vailability rules		
Network	Type Day range	From Monday	To Monday	Start time 00:00:00	Add rule Remove
Templates	ि			Þ	Edit Move up Move down
Mappings & Paths					
Availability					
Shutdown					
Wakeup					
					OK Cancel

The wake up dialog let you configure specific rules to wake up an host through the **Magic Packet** (formerly Wake up on Lan). Apart from specific timings you can check the following options:

- When the farm is at full load: Wakeup the client when there are no idle hosts on the farm
- When the client is required by a job pool: Wakeup the client when it is required by the job's pool
- Matches wakeup rules with availability rules: Apply the action only if the availability rules are also valid

The queue view

The next figure shows the jobs queue view. As you can see, jobs can be arranged in a hierarchical way. **By dragging and dropping jobs**, you can parent them to a new folder. To move them upward and downward in the queue you must change their priority.

Queue view											0 🔦 🗉 🗷 🗙
✓ Network flow: Enabled → Engine	e: Not filtered	Status: Not filt	ered 🛶 Pool: Entire	Farm		ser: Not filtered	•	🜏 19 💼 3 🤅	0 🕘 0	🔵 1 🎸 12 🔣 6	🧭 O 🔐 O 🥡 C
Project: Not filtered - Department:	Not filtered -	2)			100-201	1.00 U.V.					3
Job Name L T	A ID	Project	Department	Priority	Norking nodes	Destination pool(s	Excluded pool(s)	Requeued	Engine	Started on	Progress A
- 🐶 shot1_cartellone	50			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	04/11/11 14.07	Completed
- 🎸 shot1_cartellone	48			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	04/11/11 14.24	Completed
- V shot1_cartellone	46			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	02/11/11 16.47	Completed
- 🛷 shot1_cartellone	47			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	02/11/11 16.48	Completed
- A shot4_portaleNo	36			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	28/10/11 12.50	Completed
- A shot4_portaleNo	37			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	28/10/11 12.51	Completed
- A shot4_portaleNo	38			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	28/10/11 12.51	Completed
- A shot4_portaleNo	39			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	28/10/11 12.53	Completed
- A shot4_portaleNo	40			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	28/10/11 12.55	Completed
A shot4_portaleNo	41			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	28/10/11 12.57	Completed
🔻 🍃 musterTest	2			1	0(0)	Entire Farm					
- < test2009	8			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	03/11/11 15.28	Completed
ev testM7	9			1	0(0)	Derived from p	Derived from p	0	Maya	27/10/11 13.30	Completed

Each column of this view shows a specific property of the job. The columns headers can also be used to sort the information. Just click on one of them and the view will be resorted. The default sorting is priority based.

As you can see each folder can contain multiple jobs. For viewing purposes they can be collapsed or expanded by clicking on the arrow on the left of the job status icon.

Jobs are arranged on a priority basis. This means that the jobs with the **higher** priority will be the first to be sent to the available instances.



When a job is a child of a folder it inherits some properties from its parent. In the specific, if the parent folder has a certain priority, even if the job has an higher one, it will be started only when the parent priority matches the current queue status. The priority of the job is valid when compared to the jobs belonging to the same parent. The same concept applies to the job destination pool. If it's set to target the entire farm but its parent specifies a specific pool, the job will override its setting and will be sent to the pool specified by the parent folder. The Console will show this with a pool name called "Derived from parent". If you select a different pool for the job, the derivation will be overridden.

An explanation of each column follows:

- Job name: This specifies the job name as well as its current status. In a similar fashion to the clients queue, the icon on the left of the job name can assume 10 different states:
 - The folder is currently paused. The setting propagates to the childs
 - The folder is active



The job is on the queue and ready to start

- 👌 The job is paused. Until you resume it, it will never start
- The job is in progress
- A The job is in progress but reported some kind of warnings
- Main The job has been completed but reported some kind of warnings
- The job is in progress but reported some kind of errors
- The job has been completed but reported some kind of errors
- The job has been completed successfully
- The job is locked. No operations are allowed on it until it's unlocked
- The job is archived. It won't be visible until you change the view's filters
- The job is running a pre/post job action or the image assembler
- L: Shows a lock when the job is locked
- T: The job has a timed action (like pause or resume at a certain time)
- **ID:** The ID is an internal progressive number assigned to each job by the dispatcher. You should take care about this number when setting job's dependencies
- **Project:** Specify a custom string related to the job project
- Department: Specify a custom string related to the job department
- **Priority:** This is the priority for each job. The priority decides where a job is located inside the queue
- **Destination Pools:** This field shows the destination pool sfor the job.
- **Excluded Pools:** This field shows the excluded pools for the job.
- **Requeued:** At the end of each job, Muster can optionally check for missing frames. In case of a failure, one of more fractions of the job may be requeued. The requeued jobs will increase this counter. You can limit how many times a job or its fractions are requeued to avoid infinite loops for a faulty job.
- Engine: This field shows the targeted engine for the relative job
- Started on: For a started job, this field shows the exact time when the job has started

- **Progress:** For an in progress job, the field shows in percentage, the overall progress of the job. The progress does not include the in-rendering packets but it's computed only on completed packets. Depending on your settings, the progress bar may show the status for each chunk in a visual way
- **Completed on:** For a completed job, this field shows the exact time when the job has been completed. In case of an in progress job, the field shows the estimated ending time
- Working nodes: The field shows how many instances actually are used to process the job. An instance can include one or more processors belonging to a particular render client. This depends on render client configuration
- Submission time: The field shows the time when the job was submitted
- Belonging to: The field shows the name of the user that submitted the job
- Starting frame: The field shows the starting frame of the job where applicable
- Ending frame: The field shows the ending frame of the job where applicable
- **Total frames:** Shows the total number of jobs frames or the number of the slices (where applicable)
- Filename: The field shows the primary filename of the job (where applicable)
- Notes: Show additional notes for the job

If you want to filter the view contents, you can use the options on the filtering bar:

Network flow: Enabled Engine: Not filtered Status: Not filtered Pool: Entire Farm User: Not filtered	🔍 1 😑 0 😔 0 曼 0 👄 0 🔗 1 欃 0 🥪 0 🏭 0 🥡 0
Project: Not filtered v Department: Not filtered v 😕	

- Network flow: Enable or disable the flow of data to the view. If you disable the network flow, each host view will be disabled and you'll reduce the amount of network traffic between the Dispatcher and the Console. You should always disable a certain view network flow if you don't need the data shown to be updated
- Engine: Filters the contents by showing only jobs for certain templates
- Status: Filter the contents by showing only jobs with a certain status
- User: Filter the contents by showing jobs belonging to a certain user

At the end of the filter bar, there are two buttons. The first one lets you create a new folder, while the second one lets you filter the contents of the view by searching a particular string in the jobs names.



Settings of the filtering bar will be stored persistently if you're working on a custom workspace. If you're working on the default, the settings will be reset on the next session. Check the workspaces section to learn more



Remember to disable the network flow on views you're not interested it. This will reduce the amount of traffic between Console and the Dispatcher!

Managing the jobs

By right-clicking on a job in the queue view (or making a multiple selection), you get a popup menu that lets you take control of one or multiple jobs:

Expand all	CTBI ++	
Collapse all	CTRL++	
Expand branch	CTRL+,	
Collapse branch	CINL+.	
Move item(a) to root		
Move item(x)	CTRL+C	
Pause	CTRL+P	
Resume	CTBL+B	
Time actions		
Reinit	CTRL+Z	
Nodes working on		
Open output folder	CTRL+O	
Churiks detail	CTRL+C	
Manual Irame check	CI IL+A	
Bename	CTRL+U	
Set project	CTBL+B	
Set department	CTRL+D	
Set priority	CITIL+I	
Set maximum instances	CIHLIW	
Set dependencies ID	CIRLIE	
Change depend mode		۲
Set pool(s)	GTBL+T	
Set excluded pool(s)		
Set owner		
Set notes	CTRL+Y	
Overrides		,
Set tempiste		
inspect drive mappings	CTRL+B	
Lock	CITE+S	
Unlock	CIHLAX	
Archive		
Unarchive		
Delete	DEL	
Delete requeued jobs		
Send job to		,

This is a brief explanation of each option:

- Expand all: Expands the entire queue tree
- Collapse all: Collapses the entire queue tree
- **Expand branch:** Expands the entire tree selected branch
- **Collapse branch:** Collapses the entire tree selected branch
- Move item(s) to root: Moves the selected item(s) to the root level
- Move item(s): Moves the selected item(s) inside the selected folder
- Pause: Pauses a job. A paused job won't be sent to clients for processing.
- Resume: Resumes a paused job
- Time actions: Pause or resume a job at a certain time
- **Reinit:** Reset the job to its initial state. If you have instances working on the job, the processes will be terminated
- Nodes working on: Perform actions on the instances currently working on the job
- **Open output folder:** If the job specifies an output folder, the command opens the folder to view the files
- Chunks details: Opens the chunks detail window

- Manual frame check: Opens the manual frame check dialog
- Rename: Renames the job
- Set project: Sets the unique job project string. This may be used later for filtering and arranging the jobs
- Set department: Sets the unique job's department string. This may be used later for filtering and arranging the jobs
- Set priority: Sets the job priority. Jobs with an higher priority will be processed first. Jobs that share the same priority are sorted by the ID number. Smaller IDs will be sent first
- **Set maximum instances:** Set the maximum number of instances allowed to work simultaneous on the job
- Set dependencies IDs: Set a list of jobs dependancies. If a job depends from another job, it will wait until it completes before being eligible for processing
- Change depend mode: Change the result mode required by the dependancies
- Set pool(s): Change the destination pools of the job
- Set excluded pool(s): Change the excluded pools of the job
- Set owner: Change the job owner
- Set notes: Set the custom notes on the job
- **Overrides:** Let you change the jobs behaviours overrides
- Set template: Change the job current template
- Inspect drive mappings: Let you check, if available, the drive mappings embedded in the job
- Lock: Locks the job. Any operation is forbidden until the job is unlocked
- Unlock: Unlocks a locked job
- Delete: Removes the job from the queue
- Delete requeued jobs: Removes the jobs requeued from the selected one
- Send job to: Send job properties to one of the available submission views of your workspace

The log view

Logs view				0 🔦 🗏 🖼 X
Network flow: Enabled	Source: Not filte	ered 🚽 Clear log	Export log	•
Event Time	Source IP	Source Hostname	User	Event
Reg 08/11/11 16.06	127.0.0.1	iMacProWin	Service	Dispatcher engine initialized successfully
6 07/11/11 12.22	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Frame check on job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) started
07/11/11 12.22	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Processing of job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato completed
07/11/11 12.22	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Chunk 1 belonging to job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) successfully processed by host render2.youar
07/11/11 12.22	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Chunk 2 belonging to job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) successfully processed by host render1.youar
07/11/11 12.20	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Chunk 3 belonging to job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) successfully processed by host render3.youar
3 07/11/11 12.19	192.168.0.11	MAYA1	michele	Removed job(s) ID 51
6 07/11/11 12.19	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Chunk 1 belonging to job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) assigned to host render2.youare.net
3 07/11/11 12.19	192.168.0.11	MAYA1	michele	new job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) submitted
6 07/11/11 12.19	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Chunk 3 belonging to job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) assigned to host render3.youare.net
6 07/11/11 12.19	127.0.0.1	musterserver	Service	Chunk 2 belonging to job shot1_cartelloneMakingOf gligliato(52) assigned to host render1.youare.net

The log pane is the most important Muster window. Messages reported by render clients or status/error messages reported by the Dispatcher are displayed here.

You should pay attention to its output to be able to track error and/or render failures.

The log shows the time the event has occurred, the text of the event, the user that thrown that event (**Service** refers to Dispatcher Service), the machine originating the event and its relative IP. The lines have different colours according to the kind of the event:

🛕 The

The log entry is an error. This may come from an instance activity or a dispatcher notice.

The log entry is a successfully event. This may come from an instance activity or a dispatcher notice.



The event comes from an user action



The event comes from a system action (Dispatcher)

If you want to filter the view contents, you can use the options on the filtering bar:

Network flow: Enabled v Source: Not filtered v Clear log Export log v

- Network flow: Enable or disable the data flow to the view. If you disable the network flow, each host view will be disabled and you'll reduce the amount of network traffic between the Dispatcher and the Console. You should always disable a certain view network flow if you don't need windows to be constantly updated
- Source: Filters the contents showing logs entries originating from a certain entity

You can clear the current log content by clicking the **Clear log** button. If you clear the log, it will be done on the Dispatcher side meaning that each Console will get its log cleared.

The submission view

Load selection from	View Quoud view	
operty Value	1	
	Georgi	
	Second and	
Joo name		
Engine	Maya Sw	
Job project		
Job department		
Job status	Detaur	*
Job priority	(1	
Include Pool(s)/		
Exclude Pool(s)/		
Depend from jo.	-	
Dependence m.	Buccess required	· · ·
Exit codes error.	(Default	(v)
Logs errors chec	x (Default	•
Environment	(
Notos	l)
 Starts on 	08/11/11 13.43	-
Minimum logical		
Minimum cores	0	
 Minimum physic. 		
Minimum cores .	(0,00)
Minimum ram a	. (0,00	
 Minimum disk s 	. (0.00)
	Multiframe options	
Packet size	4	
Maximum instan	(0)
Check for missi	. (None	v]
Frames path pr		
	Maya Sw	
Maya scene file .	(lea/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_st	(dm.ono:
Project directory	(C/Users/lea/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects	
Frame destinatio	n (C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images	
Start frame	(1)
End frame	(1	
Hy frame	(1)

The Submission view allow you to check and edit existing jobs properties and submit new jobs.

The job properties list is dynamic, and changes according to the selected job and its properties template.

At the top of the view, a combo box lets you choose which view automatically fills the list with the selection.

The buttons at bottom of the view allows to submit a new job, edit an existing one, save and load presets stored in XML based files, or access the presets manager that stores easily recallable settings from a persistent list.

The properties on the submission view depends on the selected engine but they share some common ones explained below:

General section

- Job name: Specifies the name for your new job or the ones you're editing
- Engine: This drop-down combo box shows the available render engines. By selecting one of them the submission view will update its fields reflecting the engine template properties
- Job project: Specifies the project of the job (custom string)
- Job department: Specifies the department of the job (custom string)
- Job status: Overrides the default status in the queue
- Job priority: Specifies the priority level for the job. Jobs with higher values will be processed first
- Include Pool(s)/Hosts: Specify one or more render pool to use for the render, you can also specify single hosts
- **Exclude Pool(s)/Hosts:** Specify one or more render pool to exclude from the render, you can also specify single hosts
- **Depend from job ID(s):** If you want to prevent the job processing until one or more jobs are completed, write their IDs there (comma separated)
- **Dependence mode:** Specify what kind of results Muster should expect from dependent jobs to allow the job processing
- Notes: You can put any kind of notes inside this field
- **Starts on:** Specify a starting time for the job
- **Minimum logical units:** Specify a minimum amount of virtual processors an host must have to be eligible to process the job
- **Minimum cores:** Specify a minimum amount of physical cores an host must have to be eligible to process the job
- **Minimum physical cpus:** Specify a minimum amount of physical processors an host must have to be eligible to process the job
- Minimum cores speed: Specify a minimum speed in GHz an host must have to be eligible to process the job
- **Minimum ram amount:** Specify a minimum amount of Ram, in Megabytes, an host must have to be eligible to process the job

• **Minimum disk space:** Specify a minimum amount of free space on the physical disks, in Megabytes, an host must have to be eligible to process the job

Multiframe options section

This section is available only for multi frame jobs. It contains the following fields:

- **Packet size:** This field specifies the size in frames for each chunk sent to a client. You should carefully balance this value carefully depending on your scene frame range and the processing power of your clients.
- **Maximum instances:** This field specifies the maximum number of render instances used by the job. A value of 0 instructs the job to use all the available instances.
- **Check for missing frames:** This field activates the automatic missing frames feature available on the Dispatcher. At the end of the job processing, the Dispatcher will scan for missing frames and requeue them automatically. Additional information can be found in the Missing frames section
- Image name prefix: If you use the missing frames features, you need to specify here the expected filename prefix as well as the frames path

Image slicing options section

This section is available only for single frame jobs. It contains the following fields:

- Frame number: Put here the frame to render as a single sliced image
- Number of slices: This value specifies the number of separate slices to create (basically it means how many machines will render the frame). At the end of the rendering, the slices will be reassembled by the Dispatcher
- Image width: Specify the width of the final image
- Image height: Specify the height of the final image
- Aspect ratio: Specify the aspect ratio of the final image. This value applies only to certain engines
- Anti alias overlap: The anti aliasing filters may work incorrectly on the image borders. To provide slices that may produce a valid result, you may need to increase the amount of pixels rendered on the border of the slices. Increasing this value will generate images that are a bit larger but correctly reassembled. Additional pixels are rendered on the slices but the final image will reflect the expected size.
- **Maximum instances:** This field specifies the maximum number of render instances used by the job. A value of 0 instructs the job to use any available instances

Broadcast options section

This section is available only for broadcast jobs. It contains the following fields:

• **Packet type:** Single instance/Every instance, by choosing this field you can tell Muster to send the job to every running instance, or only one process for each IP address.

Single host options section

This section is available only for single host jobs. It contains the following fields:

• **Delegated host**: You can specify the instance name or IP address of the host to be used.

Overrides

- Process valid exit codes: Overrides the expected valid exit codes (comma separated)
- **Process warning exit codes:** Overrides the expected warning exit codes (comma separated)
- Process error exit codes: Overrides the expected error exit codes (comma separated)
- Valid process log's texts: Overrides the expected string or regular expression to match valid log's texts
- Warning process log's texts: Overrides the expected string or regular expression to match warning log's texts
- Error process log's texts: Overrides the expected string or regular expression to match error log's texts
- Chunks timeout: Overrides the job chunks timeout
- **Chunks maximum requeue:** Overrides the maximum number of times a chunk can be requeued
- Mail address: Overrides the destination email address to send notifications
- **Override job notifications:** By checking this field, you can override the default notification event related to jobs notifications
- **Override chunks notifications:** By checking this field, you can override the default notification event related to chunks notifications

Actions

• Action: Specifies the executable to launch as a pre or post job/chunk action

- Check return code: Tells Muster to check for the action return code and abort processing according
- **Override timeout:** Overrides the default timeout for the action

Managing submission presets

The submission panel lets you store and manage properties presets. Preset are retrievable through a pop-up menu and are stored on a template basis:

Defaults
Add preset
Manage presets

If you click the **Add preset** menu entry, the current values of the submission dialog are stored as a new preset and you're prompted for the preset's name.

By clicking the **Manage presets** menu entry, you can Rename, Delete or Duplicate existing presets.

Submission Presets		s ×
Engines	Presets	
Generic script Lightwave Lightwave-fs Maxwell Render Maya Cloth Maya Cloth Maya Cloth Maya Layer Maya Hw Maya Mr- Maya Mr-Fs Maya Mr-Fs Maya Rman Maya Rman-Fs Maya Rman2	New preset	
Maya Sw-Fs Maya Turtle Maya Turtle 4+	Rename Dup	icate Delete
		OK Cancel



Presets are always stored on a template basis, there's no way to duplicate a preset done for a different template than the one it belongs to

Managing workspaces and views

Muster Console supports customizable workspaces. A workspace contains a set of views and their settings, and stores them persistently across different sessions.

You can access the workspaces functions by clicking the icon next to the workspaces selector combo box in the right corner of the menu bar:



By using the menu entries, you can **Duplicate**, **Rename** and **Delete** the current workspace. If you want to create a new workspace, you must start duplicating current; this will inherit your current settings and will create the new workspace. Once you create a new workspace, it will be available in the workspaces list:



Muster Console supports three default workspaces. You cannot Delete or Rename them, but you can Duplicate them to originate new workspaces.



The settings of the views like their columns ordering and filtering are stored with the workspace. If you're working on the default, you'll lose your settings each time you exit from the Console. Always create your own workspace if you want to keep your settings!

From the view menu, you can create a new view selecting the **Create new view** submenu. Once you create a new view, you can manage the state of it using the buttons at the top of it:



The buttons let you rename, hide or destroy a view. Remember that once you hide a view using the central button, you can recall it using the views popup menu, right clicking on a view header or on the empty workspace area of Console (if no view is visible). This is a typical views popup menu you may get:

	Hide view	
4	Instances view	
~	Queue view	
~	Logs view	
~	Submission panel	

Customizing a view

If you want to customize the columns of a view, you can right click on its headers and invoke the popup menu:

Customize headers

If you click the **Customize headers** entry, you'll get the following dialog:

Customize view headers		х
Configured columns:		Available columns:
Instance name A Ip Address Platform Procress Memory usage Cpu usage S T J L D Process Priority Priority Status Current lob	<	
Header text:		Custom tag:
(Instance name		(_builtin_instancename
Content alignment:		Default size (px):
Left	Apply	(120
OK		Cancel

The customize view headers window lets you choose exactly which column you want to show, its position in the list, its content alignment and the default column size.

Customizing the view's columns and the view's filters is a good way to have multiple views with different contents available in the workspace.



If you're working on a custom workspace, the settings changed by this window will be stored persistently with the view

Muster Console preferences

The Muster Console can be configured selecting *Preferences* from the menu or clicking the relative button on the toolbar.

The general section has the following options:

Console Preferences	×
Caranal	Common Common Common Common Common Common
Hermotic Control	Heats management por 1805 Kenagement por 1805 Kenagement por 1805 Kenagement counsiders a kineye solve I sean on beodess from elionts to grab cores, room and swap Leage
A Alarma	Dicelay and Interaction Show ficeing point numbers for fames. If Paint detailed (to progress arrays Calculate progresses for before Autoconfirmation on inselle operations Decounter of before and the confirmation on inselle operations Decounter of the paint one paint one of the
Graphs Galors	Course interactive starts Charge each of the start of the sta
	Lightnesie
	Pitama Vauera Iodual contenta Vauera Vauera Pitama Vauera
	UK Gauai

- **Check for updates on startup:** Tells the Console application to connect to the Virtual Vertex site checking for updates each time you start it
- Automatically check services status on startup: When active, the Console will attempt to query the service status of any host available in the hosts views. This may be network and resource consuming, so depending on the size of your farm, you may need to disable this and check the services statuses manually when required
- Management port: This configures the management port used to connect to the Dispatcher service
- Keep management connections always active: When you configure a client, a direct connection is established to get its properties and to send the configuration back. If you check this option, the connection is persistent
- Listen on broadcast from clients to grab Cpu and Ram usage: If status broadcast is enabled on a render client, console checks for this traffic and updates the usage counters according
- Show floating point numbers for frames: If you're going to work with floating point frames numbers, you may need to activate this option for a correct feedback of the frames numbers
- Paint detailed job progress arrays: Paints a progress bar that reflects the status of each chunk. This may be resource intensive, so depending on the size of your queue, and the number of the jobs, you may need to deactivate this option

- **Calculate progresses for folders:** Calculates the folders progresses by averaging the progress of the childs
- Ask confirmation on unsafe operations: If activated, when you make an unsafe operation, like deleting a job in the queue, Muster Console will show a confirmation dialog
- Show notes on instances as popups: If active, when you hover with your mouse on an instance icon you'll see a popup with the host's notes
- Show notes on jobs as popups: If active, when you hover with your mouse on a job icon you'll see a popup with the job's notes
- **Queue interactive search:** When changed the search filter into the queue, Muster recalculates the result on each keystroke, this may be cpu intensive when dealing with big queues
- Hosts views double click action: Choose an action to perform when you double click on a hosts/instance
- Jobs view double click action: Choose an action to perform when you double click on a job
- Chunks views double click action: Choose an action to perform when you double click on a chunk
- Load frame range from Lightwave's scenes: If you're working with Newtek Lightwave, you can tell Console to load the frame range from the selected .LWS file when you pick one from the submission view.
- Textual contents: Defines an external viewer used to open textual contents
- Visual contents: Defines an external viewer used to open image files

The jobs section lets you define several default values for the submission views:



The remote control section lets you define how to remote control an host when you select the **Remote Control** function from the popup menu:



The default values on Windows use **Remote Desktop** to access Windows hosts, and **Putty** to access Unix hosts through an **ssh** connection while Unix's Console uses **Vnc** or **Ssh**. You should configure the command line according to your environment and your preferred software.

Particular attention should be paid to the Unix services control.

While Windows is able to query remote services using its built-in API, we rely on a modified version of **Plink** (part of the **Putty** suite) to access Unix hosts through an SSH connection and check the Services remote status. You should not change the command line preconfigured unless you've particular needs. Just be sure to specify a root username and password in the preferences and open the **SSH** port on the remote hosts.



While you can use the Windows API and Plink from a Windows hosts running Console to query any platform service status, there's no way to query a Windows service status from a Linux or Mac OS X platform!

The alarms section let you define local alarms thresholds on the hosts

Lonton Hittoronom			×
inner Star	House acome when processes using anyon anew House account when processes using anyon anew House account when account weakers Exception account weakers	WEXCERNE AND A AND	
Invoir Control	Produkt observations HMM integrate mean from Decke shares when HMM integrate mean from The second I The second I The second I Logs sound serva percent access seesance Logs sound write;	IAM ANTA	
Sin Sin	Disble allema arten data usage ta graziter itan Tyi Antona (Tyi Antona (Dalo maga darm	
		as as	

The graphs colours section lets you define the maximum amount of statistics hold in memory by the Console and the colours used by the various graphs:

really Medimentary					
ing Grand	Ramples resonant allo Ken Later oput Assit Laternis oput Assit Denis oput Assit Netflex-less oput Klop Hitpo) oput Klor	entrice energi stylere tanti ili un upper states ili utta a supper state ili utta a supper state ili utta a supper state ili utta states en style ili utta ili utta states en style ili utta ili utta states ili utta states ili utta states ili utta states ili utta states ili utta states ili utta states ili utta states ili utta states ili utta states ili utta states ili ut	Hoperanta currer La Austra da Carro Manuel da Carro Cocupied cierto	Decelers colors Connected name Connected name Decentral fills Decentral fills Connected inge	
Access	Dy Look output syne. Demissioni hylere Gardinali od hyler. Hispiji) output byne.	tet courters colors.		Active highly sension	. (181)
	Noticebra solutionie.	[an] Relicators read type.			

The skin section let you modify or define new skins to be used by Console. The syntax of the skinning language is based on the QT CSS cascading style sheets. For further information on how to modify the skins, please reefer to the QT4 CSS style documentation available on the QT website at qt.nokia.com

sole Treferences	X
Coreal	I DEAL OF THE DEAL
<u>a</u>	"1 vir Unneth Sanakapurnak, förar för Sfork röter Stork
Secondaria	" Charles 61 under, 1997 under Ausschart Band, Die 2
Alers	PLINESSENCE and purchase and p
🍋 capa casa	fruðmrasviðanskur bekapsunkkar sjóregarðjærsjulið, yi δ. μ/δ. μ/δ. μ/δ. μ.
Real Providence	estimationam cooperand coor measure interfol texture, parallel 46 (d) ()
	eutoritationCese:
	 eximadilitios vi laster Addres/Skilg laster Addres/Sociality of laster Addres/Sociality of Control (Control (Control



If you need to reset the Console preferences or store them for future reference, they can be found into the registry for Windows (HKEY_CURRENT_USER\Software\Virtual Vertex\Muster\6\Console) and inside your home folder (.Muster) on Linux and Mac OS X

The Chunks detail

The Chunks detail is a very useful summary window that lets you manage packets (called chunks) that build a job. On multi frame and image slicing jobs, each chunk is a logical representation of a processing phase. On broadcast jobs, each chunk is dedicated to an instance or an host. Single host jobs do not have chunks.

This is a typical view of the chunks detail window:

d	Absolute frames	Relative frames	Status	Requeued	Starting time	Ending time	Time span	Rendered by	Results
- 1	1.000 to 34.000	1 to 34	Completed	0	27/10/11 13.30	27/10/11 13.32	00 Hours 02 M	render1.youar	
· 2	35.000 tc 68.000	35 to 68	Completed	0	27/10/11 13.30	27/10/11 13.32	00 Hours 02 M	render3.youar	
- 🗸 3	69.000 to 100	69 to 100	Completed	0	27/10/11 13.30	27/10/11 13.32	00 Hours 02 M	render2.youar	

Each packet is numbered with its internal ID and reports the following information:

- **Absolute Frames:** Those are the effective frames of your sequence chunk. They may not reflect the number appended on the frame name.
- **Relative Frames:** Those are the frames numbers that will be generated. They may not reflect the absolute frames but will match with the final files. The first packet reflects the value of the starting frame value of a job.
- **Status:** This field reports the current status of the chunk. It can assume 4 different state and reflects the colour of the icon on the left of the chunk's ID. Possible states are: On hold, In progress ,completed or completed with warnings.
- **Requeued:** When a chunk is re-queued using the automatic missing frames feature, this field will be increased each time the process occurs.
- **Starting time:** This field shows the starting time when a chunk has been submitted to a client. It remains blank for a "On hold" packet.
- Ending time: This field shows the ending time for a completed chunk.
- **Time span:** This field shows the effective amount of time taken by a completed chunk for its processing.
- **Rendered by:** This field shows the name of the instance that has rendered the chunk. If chunks are flagged as completed by an user, the field shows "Forced by console".
- **Results:** If a packet completed with some kind of error, it will be reported inside this field otherwise the field will stay blank.

To manage chunks , right click on them and you'll get the following pop-up menu:

Requeue chunk	CTRL+R
Set chunk as completed	CTRL+C
Open chunk's log	CTRL+L
Open chunk's log in external viewer	CTRL+E

Operations permitted by this menu are simply the requeuing of a completed chunk or the setting of the chunk in a completed status. When forcing a chunk to a different status, render clients that are currently rendering the chunk may receive an abort message.

If you select the Open chunk's log item, the logs of the hosts that processed the chunk is opened, and the related file selected automatically.

A special type of chunk is **the Image assembler** one. This is a chunk that's always found at the end of a single frame job. It's included inside the chunk view only for consistency but actually rendered by the Dispatcher service when the previous packets have been completed. Its purpose is to assemble slices created by the instances.

The chunks view reports just the chunks of the current job status, if you want to compare the entire lifecycle of the job, you can click the "Gather chunks history" button and have a tree based view with the results of each chunks in the history. This let you also check why a particular chunks has failed and also recover the logs of the failed or requeued chunks.

	Absolute frames				urina matory				
	ribbolate married	Relative frames	Status	Requeued	Starting time	Ending time	Time span	Rendered by	Results
	1.000 to 34.000	1 to 34	Completed	C	27/10/11 13.30	27/10/11 13.32	00 Hours 02 M	render1.youar	
165	1.000 to 34.000	1 to 34	Completed	0	27/10/11 13.30	27/10/11 13.32	00 Hours 02 M	render1.youar	
	35.000 tc 68.000	35 to 68	Completed	0	27/10/11 13.30	27/10/11 13.32	00 Hours 02 M	render3.youar	
166	35.000 tc 68.000	35 to 68	Completed	0	27/10/11 13.30	27/10/11 13.32	00 Hours 02 M	render3.youar	
	69.000 to 100	69 to 100	Completed	0	27/10/11 13.30	27/10/11 13.32	00 Hours 02 M	render2.youar	
164	69.000 to 100	69 to 100	Completed	C	27/10/11 13.30	27/10/11 13.32	00 Hours 02 M	render2.youar	
	165 166 164	165 1.000 to 34.000 35.000 to 68.000 35.000 to 68.000 69.000 to 100 164	155 1.000 to 34,000 1.10 34 35.000 to 68.000 35 to 68 166 35.000 to 68,000 35 to 68 69.000 to 100 69 to 100 164 69.000 to 100 69 to 100	155 1.000 to 34.000 110 34 Completed 35.000 to 58.000 35 to 68 Completed 166 35.000 to 68.000 35 to 68 Completed 63.000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed 164 69.000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed	Table Flob Flob <t< td=""><td>Tobb 15 4000 To 5 4 Completed C 2110/1113.30 35.000 166 35.106 Completed C 27/10/1113.30 166 35.000 100 69 100.0 Completed C 27/10/1113.30 166 49.000 150 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/1113.30 164 69.000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/1113.30</td><td>Tobb 10 34:000 Tob 34 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 35:000 tc 68:000 35 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 166 35:000 tc 68:000 35 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 166 35:000 tc 68:000 36 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 164 69:000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32</td><td>155 1.000 15 4:000 1.15 34 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:30 20 Hours 02 M 35:000 tc 68:000 35 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:30 20 Hours 02 M 166 35:000 tc 68:000 35 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 00 Hours 02 M 166 95:000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 00 Hours 02 M 164 69:000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 00 Hours 02 M</td><td>155 1.000 10 34:000 110 34 Completed C 27/10/11 13.30 27/10/11 13.32 Othors & W render Syouar 35:000 tc 68:000 35 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13.30 27/10/11 13.32 00 Hours 02 M render Syouar 166 35:000 tc 68:000 35 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13.30 27/10/11 13.32 00 Hours 02 M render Syouar 166 95:000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/11 13.30 27/10/11 13.32 00 Hours 02 M render Syouar 164 69:000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/11 13.30 27/10/11 13.32 00 Hours 02 M render Syouar</td></t<>	Tobb 15 4000 To 5 4 Completed C 2110/1113.30 35.000 166 35.106 Completed C 27/10/1113.30 166 35.000 100 69 100.0 Completed C 27/10/1113.30 166 49.000 150 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/1113.30 164 69.000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/1113.30	Tobb 10 34:000 Tob 34 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 35:000 tc 68:000 35 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 166 35:000 tc 68:000 35 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 166 35:000 tc 68:000 36 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 164 69:000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32	155 1.000 15 4:000 1.15 34 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:30 20 Hours 02 M 35:000 tc 68:000 35 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:30 20 Hours 02 M 166 35:000 tc 68:000 35 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 00 Hours 02 M 166 95:000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 00 Hours 02 M 164 69:000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/11 13:30 27/10/11 13:32 00 Hours 02 M	155 1.000 10 34:000 110 34 Completed C 27/10/11 13.30 27/10/11 13.32 Othors & W render Syouar 35:000 tc 68:000 35 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13.30 27/10/11 13.32 00 Hours 02 M render Syouar 166 35:000 tc 68:000 35 to 68 Completed C 27/10/11 13.30 27/10/11 13.32 00 Hours 02 M render Syouar 166 95:000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/11 13.30 27/10/11 13.32 00 Hours 02 M render Syouar 164 69:000 to 100 69 to 100 Completed C 27/10/11 13.30 27/10/11 13.32 00 Hours 02 M render Syouar
The missing frames window will pop up when you right click on a job and select "**Manual frame check**":

rames range	Average size 7734988 0	Status Good Missing
- W 40 - 100	106/0164	(WRAI

The dialog lists the job frames grouped in a logical way. Each missing or good sequence of consecutive frames is reported with a summary of the average size in bytes. The frame parser can be configured to check only the existence of the files or to check the file size.

To start the frame check, just press the "**Start frames check**" button. Remember that, if you have not specified a frames path and prefix during job submission, you may need to specify them in the frames check dialog. The prefix of the file must be include the path and any character that precedes the number that identifies the actual frame number.

For example , if your final renders are saved inside the folder $\Myserver\myrenders$ and have a name similar to this:

Scenel_0001.tga Scenel_0002.tga Scenel_0003.tga

the prefix you've to supply is \\Myserver\myrenders\Scene1_

After running the frames check, you can automatically queue the wrong packets pressing the "**Queue wrong packets**" button or just queue the list's selection using the "**Queue selection**" button.

If you want to configure the parser, select **Configure behaviours**:

ames Check setting	gs	
Check for frame	s files sizes:	
O Exact match:	415222	bytes
Range:	(30000	minimum bytes

The parser can also check the files sizes between a minimum and a maximum value. This is particular useful if you are rendering frames in a compressed file format where file sizes can change between each frame.

If you disable the size parser, Muster will check only the frame existence.

Browsing the network statistics



Each time you open the Console, it receives some statistics from the Dispatcher on a regular basis. You can access such statistics through the **Statistics view** menu entry in the **View** menu:

You can use the button menu in the upper right corner of the window to export the current data. You can then reload the data using the **History view** explained later.

Managing the history

The history view can be used to retrieve the processing and the usage history of the Dispatcher itself, store queries and reload saved archives.

You can access the history browser by selecting **History view** from the **View** menu:

History Browser	2 ¥
History details	
Statistics history available from: 20/10/11 10.00 to 00/11/11 10.57	
Lotal number of samples: 17842	
Jobs history evailable from: 28/10/11 18:28 to 08/11/11 13:57	
Total number of historized chunks: 3/2	
Statistics History	Ń
Bange: (Date range +	
From: 26/10/11 10.03 - D: 08/11/11 13.57 -	
Browse range (Clear range) (Open Arc	thive)
Jobs History	
Range (Daterrange v)	
From: 26/10/11 16.28 - D: 08/11/11 13.57 -	
Filter by: Unfiltered +	
Hrowse range Open Are	shive
(Abort quesy	

If you query the jobs history you'll get a resume of the selected period, you can then export the data in a proprietary format, or to well known formats like PDF.

						2
						(Luport
			Query resume			
Chunks rangi	ing from:	07/11/11 1	0.49 10 00/11/11 13:58	Complete	el chunks:	10
Number of ch	unixe	12		Complete	ed churks with warni	incase 0
Completed of	hunks with errors.	0		Aborned	chunks:	2
Total process	ing time:	0 Days 00	Hours 17 Minutes 36 Sec	condis		
Average proc	resaing time per c	hunk: 87.9 Secon	nds	Efficiency	y.	96.25
Average proc	exercition time per li	server 8.0 Secure	the second se	Unique in	to:	2
Number of all	Incared Instances	- 4		Unique p	injects naths-	2
and the second se						
Unique projet	ces:	1		Unique d	lepartments.	1
Unique proje	cts: Chunk id	1 Job id	Job name	Unique d	Job department	1 Job fie
Unique projet	cts. Chunk Id 3	1 Job id 51	Job name shor1_cantalo	Unique d	Job departments	1 Job fic /mm/may
d V 383 V 334	Cts. Chunk ld 3 2	1 Job ld 51 51	Job name short_canelo short_canelo	Unique d Job project	Job departments	1 Job fic /mm/may /mm/may
Unique projet d 2 383 2 334 2 335	Cts. Chunk id 3 2 1	1 Job Id 51 51 51	Job name short_concio short_canalo short_canalo	Unique d	Job department	1 Job fic /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may
Unique projet d € 333 € 334 € 335 € 335	Cfs. Chunk id 3 2 1 3	1 Job Id 51 51 51 52	Job name short_canelo short_canelo short_cartelo	Unique d	opartmonts.	1 Job file /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may
Unique projet d	cts. Chunik ld 3 2 1 3 2	1 51 51 51 52 52 52	Job name short_canalo shott_canalo shott_canalo shott_canalo	Unique d	opartments.	1 Job fic /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may
Unique projected v 333 v 335 v 335 v 335 v 335 v 337 v 338	cts. Chunk ld 3 2 1 3 2 1	1 51 51 52 52 52 52	Job namo short_canalo short_canalo short_canalo short_canalo short_canalo short_canalo	Unique d	lopartmonts.	1 Job fic /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may
Unique projet 	cts. Chunk ld 3 2 1 3 2 1 1 1	1 Job Id 51 51 52 52 52 52 52 52	Job namo short, canala short, canala short, canala short, canala short, canala uhtiled	Unique d	loparsmonts.	1 Job file /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may /mm/may CNUeers
Unique projection d v 333 v 334 v 335 v 336 v 336 v 337 v 338 v 339 d 340	cts. Chunk ld 3 2 1 3 2 1 1 1 1	1 51 51 52 52 52 52 52 52 52 52 52 53 54	Job namo short_canalo short_caratio short_caratio short_canalo short_canalo Untited Untited	Unique d	lepartments.	1 Job file (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may C)Ubarel C)Ubarel
Unique projet d 2 333 2 334 2 335 2 336 2 336 2 337 2 338 2 340 2 340 2 340 2 340 2 341	cts. Chunk ld 3 2 1 3 2 1 1 1 1 1	1 51 51 52 52 52 52 53 54 56	Job name shert , sansin shert , sansin shert , satsio shert , satsio shert , satsio shert , satsio United United United United United	Unique d	lopartmonts.	1 Job file (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may (mm/may) (mm/may (mm/may) (m

Engine specific submission view options

The following section explains parameters available in the submission dialog for each supported render engine:

3D Studio Max (3DS Max)						
	3DS Max			3DS Max 2010+		
3DS Max scene Start frame End frame By frame Continue on error	Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb) () 1 1 100 1		3DS Max scene Project directory Start frame End frame By frame Continue on error	(Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb) (C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects) (1) (100) (1)		

You have two versions of the Max template, one for Max versions from 6.0 to 9.0, the other for versions 2010+.

- 3DS Max Scene: The job file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Continue on error: Tells Max to continue if it encounters an error during the batch render
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

3D Studio Max Frame slicing (3DS Max 9+ Fs)			
3DS Max 9+ Fs	3DS Max 2010+ Fs		
3DS Max scene aya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb Frame destination C/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images Additional flags	3DS Max scene aya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb Project directory C/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects Frame destination C/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images Additional flags		

- 3DS Max Scene: The job file to render
- Frame destination: The full path where you want to store the slices and the assembled image
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

After Effects				
	After Effects			
After effect job file	[est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb]			
Composition na				
Render settings				
Output module t				
Output file				
Start frame	[1]			
End frame	(100			
Additional flags				

- After effect job file: The job file to render
- Composition name: Specifies the composition to render
- Render settings template: If you want to override the render settings template, write the name of the template to be used
- Output module template: If you want to override the output module settings, write the name of the module to be used
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Alias Studio

-

- Render: Specifies the Alias Studio renderer to use
- Job file: The job file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Number by: Specifies the number to use to start numbering the frames sequence
- Step by: Step for the final frames numbering
- Digits: Number of digits to use for the frame numbering
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Cinema	4D	(C4D)
uncina	IL I	

		(012)
		Cinema 4D
	Job file	Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)
	Start frame	(1
	End frame	(100
	By frame	(1
	Frame destination	(Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)
	Additional flags	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
_		

- Job file: The job file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Combustion

	Combustion
Combustion job	(ya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)
Start frame	(1
End frame	(100
Numering by	(1
Additional flags	···

- Combustion job file: The job file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- Numbering by: Specifies the number to use to start numbering the frames sequence
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Digital Fusion

Digital Fusion	Digital Fusion 5.1+
Job file ktop/Maya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb) () Start frame (1 End frame (100	Job file (top/Mays_Test_Projects/topenes/light_reflecton_scene mb) () Start frame 1 End frame 100 Frame step (1 1

- Job file: The job file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame

NVidia Gelato (Gelato Multifile)		
	Gelato Multifile	
Gelato file list pr		
Start frame	1	
End frame	1	
By frame	1	
Output file		
Additional flags		

- Gelato file list prefix: The prefix (full path and filename up to the numbering portion) to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Output file: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Generic script

	Generic script
Script file	
Script flags	
Additional flags)(

The first available host will execute the generic script and it's a one shot script. You can use an host name inside the destination pool to target the script to a specific host.

- Script file: The script file to be executed. This will be executed through CMD.exe on Windows and through /bin/sh from Mac and linux
- Script flags: Flags to be passed to the script
- Additional flags: Additional flags to be passed to the script

		Generic broadcast script	
6		Generic broadcast script	
	Script file		
	Script flags		
	Additional flags		

Every host registered inside Muster will execute the generic broadcast script. You can filter the number of hosts involved by specifying a destination pool.

- Script file: The script file to be executed. This will be executed through CMD.exe on Windows and through /bin/sh from Mac and linux
- Script flags: Flags to be passed to the script
- Additional flags: Additional flags to be passed to the script

Newtek Lightwave

Lightwave	
Lightwave scen	ya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)
Content directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects
Start frame	1
End frame	(100
By frame	1

- Lightwave scene file name: The job file to render
- Content directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence

Maxwell Render			
	Maxwell Render		
	Job file	Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)	
	Start frame	(1	
	End frame	(100	
	Frame destination	(Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)	
	Additional flags	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

- Job file: The job file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- Frames destination: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya 3Delight			
	Maya 3Delight		
	Maya scene file	(est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb))	
	Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects	
	Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)	
	Start frame	(1	
	End frame	(100	
	By frame	(1	
	Additional flags	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination path for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya Cloth

	Maya Cloth
Maya scene file	(ya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)
Start frame	[1
End frame	(1

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame

Maya Gelato			
	Maya Gelato		
	Maya scene file	[est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb]	
	Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects	
	Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)	
	Start frame	(1	
	End frame	(100	
	By frame	[1	
	Number by	1	
	Step by	1	
	Digits	[1	
	Additional flags	() 	

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination path for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Number by: Specifies the number to use to start numbering the frames sequence
- Step by: Step for the final frames numbering
- Digits: Number of digits to use for the frame numbering
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

	Maya Hardware	
Maya Hw		
Maya scene file	[est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb]	
Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects	
Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)	
Start frame	[1]	
End frame	(100	
By frame	1	
Number by	1	
Step by	1	
Additional flags	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination path for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Number by: Specifies the number to use to start numbering the frames sequence
- Step by: Step for the final frames numbering
- Digits: Number of digits to use for the frame numbering
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya Layer			
	Maya Layer		
	Maya scene file	[est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb]	
	Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects	
	Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images	
	Start frame	1	
	End frame	[100	
	By frame	1	
	Number by	1	
	Step by	1	
	Additional flags		

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Number by: Specifies the number to use to start numbering the frames sequence
- Step by: Step for the final frames numbering
- Digits: Number of digits to use for the frame numbering
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

MayaMan		
MayaMan		
Maya scene file	[est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb]	
Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects	
Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)	
Start frame	1	
End frame	(100	
By frame	(1	
Additional flags	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya Mental Ray (Maya Mr)

	Maya Mr
Maya scene file	(est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)
Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects
Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)
Start frame	1
End frame	(100
By frame	1
Number by	1
Step by	1
Digits	1
Additional flags	

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Number by: Specifies the number to use to start numbering the frames sequence
- Step by: Step for the final frames numbering
- Digits: Number of digits to use for the frames numbering
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya Mental Ray Frame slicing(Maya Mr-Fs)		
	Maya Mr-Fs	
Maya scene file	ya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)	
Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects	
Frame destination	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images	
Additional flags		

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: The full path where you want to store the slices and the assembled image
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya Kenuerman (Maya Kinan)		
	Maya Rman	
Maya scene file	(est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)	
Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects	
Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)	
Start frame	1	
End frame	(100	
By frame	1	
Number by	1	
Step by	1	
Digits	[1	
Additional flags		

Maya Renderman (Maya Rman)

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Number by: Specifies the number to use to start numbering the frames sequence
- Step by: Step for the final frames numbering
- Digits: Number of digits to use for the frame numbering
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

	Maya Rman2	
Maya scene file	[est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb])
Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects)
Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)	
Start frame	1)
End frame	(100)
By frame	1)
Number by	[1)
Step by	1)
Digits	[1)
Additional flags)

Maya Renderman 2.0 or greather (Maya Rman2)

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Number by: Specifies the number to use to start numbering the frames sequence
- Step by: Step for the final frames numbering
- Digits: Number of digits to use for the frame numbering
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya Renderman Frame slicing (Maya Rman-FS)



- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: The full path where you want to store the slices and the assembled image
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya Software Render (Maya Sw)

	Maya Sw
Maya scene file	[est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb] ()
Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects)
Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images
Start frame	1
End frame	(100
By frame	1
Number by	1
Step by	[1
Digits	[1]
Additional flags	

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Number by: Specifies the number to use to start numbering the frames sequence
- Step by: Step for the final frames numbering
- Digits: Number of digits to use for the frame numbering
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya Software Render image slicing (Maya Sw-Fs)



- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: The full path where you want to store the slices and the assembled image
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya Turtle v. 4+ (Maya Turtle 4+)		
	Maya Turtle 4+	
Maya scene file	[est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb]	
Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects	
Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)	
Start frame	1	
End frame	(100	
By frame	1	
Number by	1	
Step by	1	
Digits	(1	
Additional flags		

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Number by: Specifies the number to use to start numbering the frames sequence
- Step by: Step for the final frames numbering
- Digits: Number of digits to use for the frame numbering
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya Turtle up to v.3 (Maya Turtle)

 ~	
	Maya Turtle
Maya scene file	[est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb] ()
Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects
Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)
Start frame	1
End frame	(100
By frame	1
Digits	1
Additional flags	

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Digits: Number of digits to use for the frame numbering
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya Vector Render (Maya Vr)

<i>.</i>	
	Maya Vr
Maya scene file	[est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb] ()
Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects
Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)
Start frame	1
End frame	(100
By frame	1
Number by	1
Step by	[1
Digits	1
Additional flags	

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Number by: Specifies the number to use to start numbering the frames sequence
- Step by: Step for the final frames numbering
- Digits: Number of digits to use for the frame numbering
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Maya	VRay
------	------

_		<u> </u>
ſ		Maya VRay
	Maya scene file	(est_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)
	Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects
	Frame destination	Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images)
	Start frame	1
	End frame	100
	By frame	1
	Additional flags	

- Maya scene file name: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Frame destination: Overrides the destination for the rendered images
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

	Modo
	Modo
Modo file	ktop/Maya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)
Start frame	(1
End frame	(100

- Modo file: The job file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame



To successfully configure Modo to render through Muster, you need to copy on every Modo installation across the clients, the file **ModoMusterRender.pl** inside the scripts folder of each modo installation.

Mentalray Standalone multiple files (Mr-Multifile)

Mr-Multifile		
Mental ray file li	ya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)	
Start frame	1	
End frame	(100	
By frame	(1	
Additional flags	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

- Mental ray file list prefix: The prefix (full path and filename up to the numbering portion) to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Mentalray Standalone single file (Mr-Singlefile)

	Mr-Singlefile	
Mental ray file	Maya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)	
Start frame	1	
End frame	(100	
By frame	1	
Additional flags		

- Mental ray file: The .mi file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Nuke 4-5 or 6+

	Nuke 4	Nuke 6+	
Script file	faya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)	Script file	[aya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb]
Start frame	1	Start frame	1
End frame	(100	End frame	(100
Frame step	1	Frame step	1
Script arguments		Script arguments	
Additional flags		Additional flags	

- Script file: The job file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Script arguments: Arguments to pass to the script
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Shake			
		Shake	
	Shake job file	Maya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)	
	Start frame	(1	
	End frame	(100	
	By frame	(1	
	Additional flags		

- Shake job file: The job file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line
Toxik 2008/2009

Toxik 08/09				
Composition file	Maya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb))		
Project directory	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects)		
Start frame	(1	J		
End frame	(100)		

- Composition file: The job file to render
- Project directory: Full path to the root directory of your project
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame

	Vue
	Vue
Vue scene file	p/Maya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)
Start frame	(1
End frame	(100
Frame step	(1

- Vue scene file: The job file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- Frame step: Frames step in the final sequence

Xsi				
	Xsi			
XSI scene file n	ya_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)			
Start frame	1			
End frame	100			
By frame	1			
Additional flags				

- XSI scene file name: The job file to render
- Start frame: The final sequence starting frame
- End frame: The final sequence ending frame
- By frame: Frames step in the final sequence
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Xsi frame slicing (Xsi-Fs)

	Xsi-Fs
XSI scene file n	ava_Test_Projects/scenes/light_reflection_scene.mb)
Output folder	C:/Users/leo/Desktop/Maya_Test_Projects/images
Additional flags	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

- XSI scene file name: The job file to render
- Output folder: The full path where you want to store the slices and the assembled image
- Additional flags: This field can be filled with additional flags to pass to the batch render command line

Managing Lightwave jobs

If you're going to render with Lightwave, some additional setup is required:

To find the plug-ins referenced by a job, you've to create a custom lw3ext.cfg file where plug-ins entries are located on a shared drive (You can find this file in the root folder of your user account). In this way, every slave will find the plug-ins and you've also the ability to start the lwsn.exe from a remote drive without installing Lightwave on the farm.

This is a sample **lw3ext.cfg** file:

```
{ Entry
Class "AnimLoaderHandler"
Name "AVI(.avi)"
Module "c:\\LightWave\\programs\\plugins\\Input-Output\\AVI.p"
}
{ Entry
Class "AnimLoaderHandler"
Name "QuickTime"
Module "c:\\LightWave\\programs\\plugins\\Input-Output\\QTTools.p"
}
{ Entry
Class "AnimSaverHandler"
Name "4XStoryboard"
Module "c:\\LightWave\\programs\\plugins\\Input-
Output\\VideoTap.p"
InfoTag 409 "4X Storyboard"
}
{ Entry
Class "AnimSaverHandler"
Name "AVI(.avi)"
Module "c:\\LightWave\\programs\\plugins\\Input-Output\\AVI.p"
}
```

This configuration will not work for Muster (or will work if you copy all your plug-ins in the same folder for your entire farm). It must be modified in this way (assuming that Z is your network folder) and that you've copied your copy of Lightwave in Z:\RenderFarm\Lightwave:

```
{ Entry
Class "AnimLoaderHandler"
Name "AVI(.avi)"
```

```
Module "Z:\RenderFarm\\LightWave\\programs\\plugins\\Input-
Output\\AVI.p"
}
{ Entry
Class "AnimLoaderHandler"
Name "QuickTime"
Module "Z:\RenderFarm\\LightWave\\programs\\plugins\\Input-
Output\\QTTools.p"
}
{ Entry
Class "AnimSaverHandler"
Name "4XStoryboard"
Module "Z:\RenderFarm\\LightWave\\programs\\plugins\\Input-
Output\\VideoTap.p"
InfoTag 409 "4X Storyboard"
}
{ Entry
Class "AnimSaverHandler"
Name "AVI(.avi)"
Module "Z:\RenderFarm\\LightWave\\programs\\plugins\\Input-
Output\\AVI.p"
}
```

Save the file always as Iw3ext.cfg and put it in a shared folder (i.e. Z:\RenderFarm) and specify this folder in the Lightwave section of the templates settings on each client.

Dispatcher service Reference

The configuration of the Dispatcher service is done through the Console. You can configure the following items/functionalities:

- Dispatcher preferences
- Render pools
- Unix substitution paths
- Muster users database
- Muster mailing lists

Dispatcher preferences

The dispatcher preferences window lets you configure every behaviour of the Dispatcher service:

The following window shows the General properties:

patcher Preferences	
Ceneral	General behaviours
Network	Coar obsculet even of the of name Premered or merel histories On templates calling terstup snapshots Distinguish instances by Hostname •
Quese	Maximum concurrent tasks threads:
Logis	Requeue churks on disconnection Didae churks limeoul in minutes: (180 Maximum churks requeues: 9
Actions	Cogin data
Loos and exit codes	Department on the configured to imperiod the defense of set to access external files on trans-check and angle formas executively. But of behaviour by assigning an serve one service (Mindows) or storting the deservor as a different serv, such teature is useful for higher security level settings. Leave the fields blank if you're not sare about what you're sating.
i hoos laulis	Hasharter
Mails and web	Substitution Paths
Cen la	UK Can

- **Start Dispatcher selection engine on startup:** Tells Muster to automatically start the Dispatcher selection engine after the boot sequence
- **Remove orphaned instances:** When an instance connects, Muster checks the total amount of instances for that node, and remove previously registered ones, if present.

- On templates editing, backup snapshots: When you change the templates on the Dispatcher service, an entire snapshot of the current status is backed up on a dedicated folder into the templates folder
- **Distinguish instances by:** This tells the Dispatcher what parameter to use to distinguish the render client instances. If you change from IP address to host name (i.e.) you're allowed to use a DHCP to assign the addresses to the render farm
- Maximum concurrent tasks threads: Defines the maximum amount of tasks (Image assembling, pre/post job actions) runnable by the Dispatcher
- **Requeue chunks on disconnection:** If an instance is disconnected and flagged offline, tells Muster to requeue the chunk assigned to that particular instance
- **Global chunks timeout in minutes:** Defines a global amount of time in minutes to use as a timeout value for chunks processing
- Maximum chunks requeue: Defines a global maximum amount of times a chunk can be requeued
- **On chunk failure, abort client activity:** If the timeout for a chunk expires, Muster tries to abort the client activity that may be locked
- Substitution Paths are case sensitive: Defines the sensitivity of the substitution paths case

If you want to impersonate a different user during Dispatcher file access operations like Image slicing assembling, you can force it here filling the Username and password fields.

The following window shows the Network properties:

Dispatcher Preferences		×
General 🖉	TCP settings Criedix relixer's port: (RRD) Natilizations reducing port: (RRD)	
Network	Nanagement network port. (9081) Hearthear resolution: (720) Network sonity checks	-
Quara 🖉	Cients KX buller: (128000) Management KX buller: (1280000) Cients TX buffer: (128000) Management TX buffer: (12800000)	
togs	White up on lan behaviours	=
Actors	Meximum vitemptik (0 tilsehilek sakle sp) 5 Viermup in seconda: 10 Dolay bosivoon ocoh attompt. 600	
Logs and exit codes	Network Longe	٦
Proce faults	Updels internel statistics each M seconds	
Melic and web		
<u> </u>	((CK.) (CS	ncel)

- Clients network port: Defines the TCP/IP network port used to listen for incoming instances connections
- Management network port: Defines the TCP/IP network port used to listen for incoming management connections

- Notificators network port: Defines the TCP/IP network port used to listen for incoming notificators connections
- Heartbeat resolution: Defines an interval to be used to send pulses to the clients to check they are still alive
- Clients RX buffer: Defines the amount of bytes storable in the network buffers
- Clients TX buffer: Defines the amount of bytes storable in the network buffers
- Management RX buffer: Defines the amount of bytes storable in the network buffers
- Management TX buffer: Defines the amount of bytes storable in the network buffers
- Notificators TX buffer: Defines the amount of bytes storable in the network buffers
- Maximum attempts: Defines the maximum number of attempts the Dispatcher does to wake up an host using the Magic Packet technology. A value of 0 disables the wake up globally
- Warm up in seconds: To give time on a full reboot , you can specify a warm up in seconds required before starting the Wake up logic
- Delay between each attempt: Defines the delay between each wakeup attempt
- **Update internal statistics each:** Defines an interval to use to update and store the internal status of the Dispatcher.
- **Broadcast network statistics each:** Defines an interval to use to broadcast the internal status of the Dispatcher to Consoles.

The following window shows the Queue properties:

-3	l				
General		13404 HOLADA			
19	Detabase driver: (Splite	 Database address 	virusi2008r2		
	Login usemame: (sa	Login password:	(r 110g400\$\$		
Network	Deletasse name: (musier	Holory delatase reme	(muster_tolory		
20		Jobs behaviours			
Олян	🗹 Duild jobs status array				
·····	Calculates jobs progresse	s using sub churiks progresses			
12	Submit jobs in paused sta	tus abband			
E Logs	Pag completed jobs as archived				
~	Hagloos as archived and I Hours				
16	N canie based too				
Acterix Acteria		Notrications			
N	Engine status	Soft rostarts	Conlig changes		
Logs and exit codes	E Exclusions liefs events	alata starfa	Job completations		
Proximite					
355					
A					
Mails and web					

- **Database driver:** Choose the driver to use to access the Muster database (Sqlite, Mysql or Sql server). You're allowed to use Sql server only on a Windows based Dispatcher.
- Database address: The IP address of the database if applicable
- Login username: The login name to access the database
- Login password: The password to access the database
- Database name: The name of the Muster database
- History database name: The name of the Muster history database
- **Enable in-process cache:** Enable the in-memory caching of the database data improving performances but increasing memory usage
- **Build jobs status array:** Builds an array of statuses for each job to display the status of each chunk in the progress bar
- Submit jobs in paused status: New jobs are submitted paused
- Flag completed jobs as archived: If active, jobs are automatically flagged as archived at the end of the render
- Flag jobs as archived after: Specifies an interval for the automatic archive feature
- **Prefilter parent pool:** If activated, a folder that specifies a destination pool will filter the hosts available to childs jobs, regardless of the settings of the pool of the childs jobs, that may apply an additional filter
- Notifications: Defines which kind of notification you want to be sent to Notificators

The following window shows the logs properties:

📿 General	Activity logs
<i>G</i> ²	Seventy level (Debug +
	Destination folder: Egitogold/spatcherlact/vity) (Pick)
Nelwork	Cicar logs older than (31) days
	Cicar older logs when the size exerceds (1) magshytee
0.m.m	Actions loss
%	
	Destination folder: (gliogsidispatcherfactions) (Pick)
🗧 Lops	Clear logs older than (190) dwyx
	Clear older logs when the size exceeds (1 msgsby/ss
S	Events log
	P Enable system events
	Enable users events
	Frable hosts events
Cogs and con codes	Enable hosts failure events
_	Ceer the log when it contains more than 2500 toms
1 hocs lauls	Cients logs
	Cog processes command line 🛛 Log processes return codes
Malicand web	
1	
-	

- Severity level: Specifies the severity level for the activity logs
- Destination folder: Specifies a destination path for the logs
- **Clear logs older than:** Tells the Dispatcher to automatically clear the logs after a certain amount of days
- **Clear older logs when the size exceeds:** Tells the Dispatcher to automatically clear the logs when their cumulative size exceeds a certain amount of Megabytes
- Enable system events: Tells Muster to log events related to the Dispatcher activity
- Enable users events: Tells Muster to log events related to users actions
- Enable hosts events: Tells Muster to log events related to hosts activity
- Enable hosts failure events: Tells Muster to log events related to hosts failures
- Clear the log on: Automatically clear the logs when it reaches the specified amount of entries
- Send the log on e-mail at: Sends a dump of the log on the mail specified in the mail configuration section when it reaches the specified amount of entries
- Log processes command line: Adds the command line used to start the process at the top of each log file
- Log processes return codes: Adds the process exit code at the bottom of each log file

The following window shows the Actions properties:

General	Odo Actions Pailures Pause job Lock job	Add job to exclusions list Add remplate to exclusions list Add template to exclusions list Requeue chunk Abort processing
Queue	Actions timeout in seconds: 120	
~		Default actions
1000	Global pre-job action:	
	Check return code: 0	Override action timeout: 120
10	Global post-job action:	
Actions	Check return code: 0	Override action timeout: (120
	Global pre-chunk action:	
	Check return code: 0	Override action timeout: 120
Logs and exit codes	Global post-chunk action:	
•	Check return code:	Override action timeout: 120
Procs faults		
Mails and web		

- Job actions failures Pause job: Tells Muster to pause a job if it encounters a failure during an action execution
- Job actions failure Lock job: Tells Muster to lock a job if it encounters a failure during an action execution
- Chunks actions failures Add job to exclusions list: Tells Muster to put a job in the client exclusions lists if it fails a chunk's action
- **Chunks actions failures Add template to exclusions list:** Tells Muster to put a job template in the client exclusions lists if it fails a chunk's action
- Chunks actions failures Requeue chunk: Tells Muster to requeue a chunk if It fails the pre post chunk action
- **Chunks actions failure Abort processing:** Tells Muster to abort a chunk processing if it fails the pre chunk action
- Actions timeout in seconds: Defines a global timeout value for actions
- **Global pre/post job/chunk actions:** Defines an executable to be launched as a pre/post job or chunk action
- Check return code: Tells Muster to check the return code of the action
- **Override action timeout:** Overrides the default action timeout

The following window shows the Logs faults properties:



- Logs warnings enable check: Tells Muster to enable checking of warnings inside the logs produced by a process. Searched keywords or contents are specified in each template
- Logs warning Pause job: Tells Muster to pause a job if it finds a warning in the log
- Logs warning Pause client: Tells Muster to pause a client if it finds a warning in the log
- Logs warning Add job template to client's exclusions list: Tells Muster to add the job template to the client's exclusions list if it finds a warning in the log
- Logs warning Add job to client's exclusions list : Tells Muster to add the job to the client's exclusions list if it finds a warning in the log
- Logs warning Requeue chunk: Tells Muster to requeue a chunk if an error is found in its log
- Logs errors enable check: Tells Muster to enable checking of errors inside the logs produced by a process. Searched keywords or contents are specified in each template
- Logs errors Pause job: Tells Muster to pause a job if it finds an error in the log
- Logs errors Pause client: Tells Muster to pause a client if it finds an error in the log
- Logs errors Add job template to client's exclusions list: Tells Muster to add the job template to the client's exclusions list if it finds an error in the log

- Logs errors Add job to client's exclusions list : Tells Muster to add the job to the client's exclusions list if it finds an error in the log
- **Exit code warnings enable check:** Tells Muster to enable checking of processes warning return codes. Return codes considered warnings are specified in each template
- Exit code warning Pause job: Tells Muster to pause a job if it finds a warning in the exit code
- Exit code warning Pause client: Tells Muster to pause a client if it finds a warning in the exit code
- Exit code warning Add job template to client's exclusions list: Tells Muster to add the job template to the client's exclusions list if it finds a warning in the exit code
- Exit code warning Add job to client's exclusions list : Tells Muster to add the job to the client's exclusions list if it finds a warning in the exit code
- Exit code warning Requeue chunk: Tells Muster to requeue a chunk if a warning is found in its exit code
- **Exit code errors enable check:** Tells Muster to enable checking of processes error return codes. Return codes considered errors are specified in each template
- Exit code errors Pause job: Tells Muster to pause a job if it finds an error in the exit code
- Exit code errors Pause client: Tells Muster to pause a client if it finds an error in the exit code
- Exit code errors Add job template to client's exclusions list: Tells Muster to add the job template to the client's exclusions list if it finds an error in the exit code
- Exit code errors Add job to client's exclusions list : Tells Muster to add the job to the client's exclusions list if it finds an error in the exit code
- Exit code errors Requeue chunk: Tells Muster to requeue a chunk if an error is found in its exit code
- Logs errors Requeue chunk: Tells Muster to requeue a chunk if an error is found in its log

The following window shows the processes execution faults and chunks timeout properties:

patcher Preferences		
Queue	Processes execution faults	Chunks timeout faults
Logs	Pause client Add job template to client's exclusions list Add job to client's exclusions list Requeue chunk	Pause client Add job template to client's exclusions list Add job to client's exclusions list Kill clients rendering the job
Actions		
Logs and exit codes		
Procs faults		
Mails and web		
Mappings		
T		OK Can

- **Process execution faults enable check:** Tells Muster to enable checking of faults during processes executions
- Process execution faults Pause job: Tells Muster to pause a job if it reports a fault during processes executions
- **Process execution faults Pause client:** Tells Muster to pause a client if it reports a fault during processes executions
- Process execution faults Add job template to client's exclusions list: Tells Muster to add the job template to the client's exclusions list if it reports a fault during processes executions
- **Process execution faults Add job to client's exclusions list:** Tells Muster to add the job to the client's exclusions list if it reports a fault during processes executions
- **Process execution faults Requeue chunk**: Tells Muster to requeue a chunk if it reports a fault during processes executions
- Chunks timeout faults enable check: Tells Muster to enable checking of timeouts of chunks
- Chunks timeout faults Pause client: Tells Muster to pause a client if a chunk expires
- **Chunks timeout faults Add job template to client's exclusions list**: Tells Muster to add the job template to the client's exclusions list if a chunk expires

- Chunks timeout faults Add job to client's exclusions list: Tells Muster to add the job to the client's exclusions list if a chunk expires
- Chunks timeout faults Kill clients rendering the job: Tells Muster to kill any rendering activity if a chunk expires

Queue	Mail notifications settings			
	SMTP server: 127.0.0.1		cation	
Logs	Send to (default):		Authentication login: Authentication password:	
•		Mai	iling behaviours	
Actions	Job completion:	Completed		Edit templates
y	Chunk completion:	Completed		
Logs and exit codes	Send the log on e-mail	at (1000	items	
Procs faults	Enable web server	Inte	rnal web server	(100
	HTTPS port:	691	Connection timeout:	120
Mails and web	Default serving threads:		Maximum bandwidth in bytes:	0
	Maximum serving threads:	0		
Mappings				

The following window shows the mailing and the web server properties:

- SMTP server: Specifies the SMTP server to use when sending e-mails
- SMTP server requires authentication: If your SMTP requires authentication, check this box
- Account: The mail account to use when sending e-mails in the form mail@domain
- Authentication login: If you need authentication, put your login here
- Authentication password: If you need authentication, put your password here
- Send to (default) : Default destination address for notifications
- Mailing behaviors Job completation: Enables notifications for a particular job event
- Mailing behaviors Chunk completation: Enables notifications for a particular chunk event
- Enable web server: Enables the integrated web server binding it to the listening ports
- HTTP port: Port to listen for incoming HTTP connections

- HTTPS port: Port to listen for incoming HTTPS connections (SSL encrypted)
- **Default serving threads:** Number of threads that listen for incoming connection by default
- Maximum serving threads: Maximum number of concurrent serving threads allocable by the web server
- Maximum pending connections: Maximum number of pending connections in the queue of the web server
- Connection timeout: Global timeout for each web server connection
- Maximum bandwidth in bytes: Maximum bandwidth allocable by the web server for each connection

By clicking the Edit templates button, you can modify the templates used to generate the mails for each notification:

Mail templates	N X
Template: Job success	Restore to default
<hr/>	
OK	Cancel Apply

The following window shows the drive mappings properties:



If your Dispatcher is Windows based and you want to statically map some network drives, just configure them in this section by using the drive mapping editing window:

Configure Drive Map	ping		×
Drive:	Z:	•	
Network path:	(\Server01\Data		
Connection policy:	On service startup	Disconnection policy:	On service shutdown
			OK Cancel

You can tell the Dispatcher to mount or unmount the drives at specific times. I.e. by telling the Dispatcher to unmount the drives after the job completion, you can keep under control the total amount of connection to your file server and limiting the client licenses required.

Render pools

configured pools:			Available nodes:		
Name V 📢 PC	II' Address		Instance name	Ip address 192.168.7.63	Host nar MooPro
V 50 Renderfarm	192.168.0.1		- Ce Macin - Ce MacPr	192.168.7.53 182.168.7.53	MacPro MacPro
- 🔄 render1.youare.net	192.168.0.4 192.168.0.4		- Co MacPr	192.168.7.63 192.168.7.53	MudPro MacPro
Gompositing Generating Generating Generating	192.168.0.4	(Export snapshot	- C MacPr	192.168.7.63	MacPro
 MachoWn(2) MacProWn(3) 	192.168.7.5 192.168.7.5				
 MacProWn(4) 	192.168.7.5	Create l'oui			
(MacProWin(6))	192.168.7.53	Bonamo Pool			
		Duplicate Peol			
	(A)	Delete l'oui	<		

A Render pool is a logical group of instances. By defining render pools, you can tell Muster to use a specific subset of instances/hosts to render a particular job, limit the usage of the resources for a particular user, and wake up some instances when they are effectively required by configuring the wake up on Lan feature.

You can use the Dispatcher Pools dialog to create new pool, duplicate them, and assign available instances to existing pools.

The list on the right shows you the available instances. As soon as you click on a pool in the left view, the instances still not part of that pool will be shown and you'll be able to assign them using the left arrow button.

If you want to remove an instance from a pool just click on it and click the right arrow button. This will remove the instance and put it back in the availability list.

You can configure pools on the fly while the Dispatcher engine is active. Existing jobs will automatically inherit the new settings.

ors teatures	erite (t	~
Hosts level o		5
Aubocol retmas	at	2
Autopcol hostna	me pretix.	
	Time	rules
Type Day range	From Monday	To Monday Remove Friti
		(Move down)

Pools can also have special features like automatic pool assignment based on the host name and / or the IP addresses. You can also set a queue-level priority (to give an additional priority value to the jobs depending on the pool they target) or an instance-level priority (to define an additional priority to instances belonging to a pool).

Substitution paths

Substitution paths engine is a fundamental tools for cross-platform rendering. As you probably know, the way the system manages file paths is completely different between Windows and Unix based systems like Linux and Mac OS X.

When you submit a job, you tell Muster where the file for this job is, where is its project and where you want to store the files. You embed this information using the path coding of the platform you're running the Console on.

But what happens when the job is submitted to an instance, or the Dispatcher requires access to the file contents (i.e. Image slicing assembling) ? Muster uses the substitution paths configuration. It exchanges back slashes with forward slashes where required, and transform the paths according with the rules you configure.

This is an example of the Substitution paths dialog:



No matter if you have a longer or shorter path, just put the path prefix to be exchanged and Muster will do the work.

You can also configure a path exchange exclusively for one host (think about an host mounting the shares in a different way or on a different drive) or for one particular user (think about a user connecting from home with a total different mounting scheme).

Even paths substitution may be case insensitive (depending on the settings in the Dispatcher preferences), always be sure to specify the paths with their correct case. Linux and Mac OS X are sensitive to cases, so even the exchange of the path may happen correctly, you may still encounter issues if the case doesn't match the target file system.

Users management

Muster has its own users database. The following window is used to manage trusted users:

Uspa	atcher users	N	х
00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00	admin michele john leo nik ancy antani lello		
A	dd user (Delete user) Cooyusar (Rename) Rights (O	Cance	

Once you add an user or you want to configure a new one, click on the **Rights button**.

This is the user rights configuration window:

- User rights: This list defines exactly what rights the user has
- Enable home folder: Tells Muster to create a folder as an home for the user
- Limit views and actions on home folder: Each action of the user is limited inside his home folder. The root of the queue is hidden to him and he cannot see jobs belonging to other users unless an Administrator moves them inside the user's home folder.
- Allowed templates: Limits the usage of specific engines
- Limit by pool: Limits the usage only to instances belonging to specific pool
- Maximum allocable instances: Defines the maximum number of concurrent instances allocable by an user
- **Reset password:** Resets the user's password

- Web connections platform: Defines the platform to use for paths substitution when the user connects to the web server
- User substitution paths: Defines user's custom substitution paths

Muster Notificator Reference

Muster Notificator is a small application that listens to Dispatcher service and pops up reporting several different events. It can even open an image viewer to display single frame renderings once they are available.

Muster Notificator runs in the taskbar or in the upper bar of the Finder on Mac OS X.



By right-clicking the Notificator icon in the task bar, you can access a pop-up menu that lets you configure the Notificator , acknowledge pending event, flag it as silent (no balloons popup) or close it.

Restore
Acknowledge pending events
Silent
Configure
Quit

The next picture shows the window that appears when clicking the configure menu item:

00	🔗 Notific	ator Preference	25
	Networ	k and notifications	
Dispatcher service ho	st name or Ip	address:	Port:
192.168.7.53			9683
Protocol mode:	Direct conne	sction	-
Authentication user:	admin)
User filter:	admin)
Enable jobs notifi	ations		
Enable warnings i	otifications		
Enable info notifi	ations		
Show bubble (wh	en supported)	1	
Automatic aknow	ledge notifica	tions when raising t	he application
	Sin	gle frame jobs	
image viewer applica	ton:		
Launch Image vie	wer automatio	ally	, U
		Sounds.	
Play sound on job	completation		
Play sound on wa	rning		
Play sound on inf			()
			OK Cancel

This is an explanation of each parameter:

- **Dispatcher Server:** This is the IP address or name of the Dispatcher service.
- **Port:** This is the port where the Dispatcher listens for notifications connections.
- **Protocol mode:** You can configure the Notificator to directly connect to the Dispatcher service or listen for broadcast messages on a UDP port. If you are going to connect an high number of Notificator clients, using UDP broadcast will reduce your network usage

for messages delivery. Keep in mind however that, UDP broadcast cannot know where the message is delivered, so the substitution path system won't work in UDP mode.

- Authentication user: To perform custom substitution paths, an authentication user name in needed
- User filter: If you want to discriminate messages on a user basis, you'll need to put your own username in this field.
- Enable jobs notifications: Tells the notificator to report jobs notifications
- Enable warnings notifications: Tells the notificator to report general warning notifications
- Enable info notifications: Tells the notificator to report informative notifications
- **Show bubble:** Shows a bubble in the system tray (where supported) when a new notification is available
- Automatic acknowledge notifications when raising the application: Tells the notificator to automatically flag notifications has acknowledged when you raise the application
- Image viewer application: Defines an image viewer to view rendered frames
- Launch image viewer automatically: Tells the notificator to automatically launch the image viewer when a new single frame has been assembled by the Dispatcher
- Play sound on job completation: Plays a sound when a job is completed
- Play sound on warning: Plays a sound when a warning event is available
- Play sound on info: Plays a sound when an informative event is available

Using the integrated web server

	Muster 7 Integrated Web server login	
+ http://192.168.7.53:9690/dold	ain.html	C Q- Google
60 III Broadcast A MediaLooks Synold	ogy Qt 4.7: Notizie I più conosciuti *	
Muster 7 Web interfa	се	
	Username: admin	
	Pas sword -	
	Login	
	Produced by Virtual Vertex. Copyright © 2000-2012 Virtual Vertex. All rights reserved. All other marks are property of their respective owners.	

Muster integrates a fully featured internal Web server. You can navigate to the web server interface by opening your browser and then following the links:

http://localhost:9690 (for unsecure connections)

https://localhost:9691 (for secure connections)

where localhost can be changed with the IP address of your Dispatcher host. After login using your account data, you'll get a similar screen:

00	Muster	7 Integrated Web va	EVMT				
File Shttp://192.168.7.53:9690/index.	html				¢ (Q-	Google	
[] E Brook ast A Mediatonks Symbol	y QL4.7: Nolizie+ Epiù conosciuli	*					
Muster 7 Web interfac	9			You're cu	mently logged in. Click Logio	ut to terminate y	our exect
Nodes Queue Job Queue Job History D	Sapatcher Log						
+ Submit a new job 🛛 fie Add a folder		Job Queue				\odot Ref	reah
Excel Print					Search:		
Td Owner Name	Project Department L T A	Priority Pool(4)	Excluded Pool(s)	Engine	Starting	Progress	Endle
i i 😑 60 michele vodaforicNatalo_11		1					
🥩 G9 michele furThinTip		1		Maya Mr(2)	11/22/2011 15:56:41	Completed	н,
		1		Maya Mr(2)	11/22/2011 15:53:49	Completed	11
🥩 66 michele fur		1		Naya Mr(2)	11/22/2011 15:51:17	Completed	- 14
65 michele luminaricFinostraLuci2noise luce	cd	1		Naya Mr(7)	11/21/2011 15:45:09	Completed	11,
64 michele luminaricFirrestraLuci2noise lampadine	ed	1		Maya Mr(2)	11/21/2011 15:44:42	Completed	11,
@ 63 michele juminaricFinestratuci2nois	cd	1		Naya Mr(2)	11/21/2011 15:44:18	Completed	11,
E 💁 53 michele LancieChrysler		1					
🤣 59 michele testTrack2_3strada		1		Naya Mr(2)	11/18/2011 17:51:42	Completed	11,
🤣 57. michele testTrack2_3libero2		1		Naya Mr(2)	11/18/2011 15:20:12	Completed	11,
\$6 michele testTreck2_3ibero1		1		Maya Mr(2)	11/18/2011 15:11:48	Completed	11,
🤣 55. michele testTrack2_3libero		1		Maya Mr(2)	11/18/2011 14:42:45	Completed	11,
🗏 🎱 33 admin cheBancaTempesta		1					
52 michcle shot1_cartelloneHakingOf gliglioto		1		Maya Mr(2)	11/07/2011 12:19:58	Completed	11.
Show 25 12 entries Showing 1 to 25 of 2) 25 entries				First Previo	us 1 Next 1	a a
	Produced by Virtual Vertex, Copyri All other marks an	ight @ 2000-2012 Virtua a property of their respi	Wetter, All rights reserv ctive owners.	ed.			(Contraction)
						٢	77

The web interface works in a similar fashion to muster explorer. Just right click on the folders/jobs or the hosts to access a popup menu and change job values.



HTTP communications are stateless. This means that you won't get any kind of real time visual feedback like the ones you get using Muster Console. Even some panes are automatically refreshed when managing the jobs, the host queue may require some time to acknowledge the response from the Dispatcher and the host itself. This means you may need to manually refresh the host queue to reflect the changes.

Through the web server, you can even submit or modify jobs with a submission dialog similar to the Explorer one:

00		Muster 7 Integrated Web server				
🕨 🕨 🕂 😚 http://192.1	68.7.53:9690/index.html		¢	Q. (Google	
🕮 🇰 Broadcast A M	lediaLooks Synology Qt 4.7: Notizie≠ I	l più conosciuti v				
Muster 7	Web interface		You're currently logged in. Clic	< <u>Loqou</u>	t to terminate γ	our ses
Nodes Queue Inb Queu	Inh History Dispatcher Log					
+ Submit a new job	Submit New Jab		×		4 Refr	resh
Excel Print	Job Generals Job Overrides Job A	Actions	+ subm t 💉 edit			
Id Owner Na					Progress	End
🖂 🧧 60 michele voc	🕡 Job name: Un	ntitled				1
💞 69 michele fur	Render engine:	faya Mr 🛟		1	Completed	11,
67 michele fur	lob project:			.9	Completed	11,
🎸 66 michele fur	Iob department:			.7	Completed	11,
65 michele luci		hefault		19	Completed	11,
				12	Completed	11,
63 michele lun	Job prior ty:			.8	Completed	11,
🖃 🤹 53 michele Lar	Included pool(s):					
💞 59 michele tes	Excluded pool(s):			2	Completed	11,
🔗 57 michele tes	Depend from job(s) ID:			2	Completed	11,
🔗 56 michele tes	Dependance mode: Su	uccess required		8	Completed	11,
💞 55 michele tes	Exi: codes error check:	Vefaults 🗘		5	Completed	11,
🖽 🍘 33 admin che	Logs error check:	Jefaults 😫				
🞸 52 michele sho	Environment:		4	8	Completed	11, *
(T).	4 1
Show 25 🔹 entries	Showing t to 23 or 23 entries		10.51	rieviou		
	Produced by Virtu Al	(a) Vertex. Copyright @ 2000-2012 Virtual Vertex. All right other marks are property of their respective owners.				R

Using the web server, you can even query the Dispatcher internal history. You can perform some basic queries and then export the results in an Excel file for further processing.

The web interface of Muster 7 is fully compatible with touch based tablets like the iPad making it the best tool for on site monitoring.

Using Mrtool command line utility

Mrtool is a command line utility used to query and submit jobs to the dispatcher service. It can be used to write custom submission scripts and proprietary plug-ins. It also acts as a general command line interface to the Dispatcher service.

To obtain a list of available commands just type: **Mrtool –h** on the command line.



The Maya connector plug-in uses Mrtool to submit batch job. An in deep analysis of the mel script can be a good starting point for writing custom submission scripts.

The next lines show some examples of Mrtool usage, we strongly suggest you to read the Mrtool section on the reference manual for a full listing of the flags:

Querying the Dispatcher service (on local host, using user admin without any password):

Mrtool –s 127.0.0.1 –q a –u admin

Querying the Dispatcher service jobs:

Mrtool -s 127.0.0.1 -q j -u admin

Pausing a job:

Mrtool -s 127.0.0.1 -u admin -jobp JOBID

Pausing an instance:

Mrtool -s 127.0.0.1-u admin -cpu INSTANCEID

Submitting a Maya job on the queue:

Mrtool –s 127.0.0.1 –u admin –b –e 1 –n Myjob –f "\\Ser\Myprojects\scenes\test.mb" –*proj* "\\Ser\Myprojects" -sf 1 -ef 100 –bf 1

Querying the jobs queue with a custom formatted output with a custom job attribute:

Mrtool –s 127.0.0.1 –u admin –q j –jf id,file,project,MYCUSTOMATTR

Maya Connector plug-in

The Maya connector plug-in is installed automatically by the Muster Installer on windows platforms. For Unix platforms, you need to manually install it by copying the .mel files, the icons and the shelves to the relative Maya directories.

After installing, you must follow those steps:

- Define a new environmental variable named MUSTER that points to the location of the installed Mrtool executable. You can define the variable system-wide of directly inside the maya.env file making it available to Maya only.
- load the shelves, simply execute the Mel command:

loadNewShelf "shelf_Muster.mel"

• Then source the .mel file:

source "MusterConnector.mel"

After this step, you can popup the submission dialog clicking on the relative icons in the Muster shelves.

This is a little explanation about the four Connector icons:



Starts a single frame render



Starts a multi-frame render



Opens the Connector dialog



Opens the Muster Explorer

By opening the connection dialog, you can configure basic settings as well as perform the basic functions supported by the add on: Texture relocation and batch submission.

M	Muster Connector fo	r version 5.0
Co	nnector Images Outpu	t Preferences
		Load from Render Globals
	▼ Frame ranges	
	Start frame	1.000
	End frame	1.000
	By frame	1.000
	Frame padding	4
	Renumber frames	
		Renumber frames using:
	Starting number	1
	Frame step	1
	 Publishing 	
	Dispatcher server	127.0.0.1
	Dispatcher port	7681
	Username	admin
	Password	
	Job name	Untitled
	Render engine	Maya Software 💌
	Destination pool	Entire Farm
	Publish folder	Browse
	Project name	project
	Packet size	4
	Priority	1
	Instances	0
		2
L	<	
	Publish Submi	t render Single frame Save as default Close

The texture relocation feature checks all the textures linked in your current Maya scene (file textures and attached image plane images) and then relocate them in the current project directory. If an image is found outside the regular sourceimage folder, It's copied back to the original position.

After the texture relocation, the scene is saved in the scenes directory of the current project.

When you want to send the scene to your Muster Dispatcher Service, you can click either on Render current frame or on Submit Job. If you send the entire job, the frame range will be taken from the Connector dialog as well as all the other Muster parameters. If you send a single frame, resolution will be taken from the current render global settings.

When sending a job, the connector automatically performs texture relocation and copies all the project structure in the network path specified in the "Network path where you want to publish the project" field. The job is then submitted using the network location path.

General guidelines for distributed rendering

Distributed rendering requires some additional setup to be accomplished successfully. Rules on preparing the jobs change on a software basis and it also depends on the production workflow. By the way, we can provide some general rules to follow, if applicable:

- Check files external references: Jobs often requires external files. When you pick up those files during the contents generation, you often pick them up from your local file system. In opposition, a distributed rendering requires contents to be available on the network. You should always pick up the external references from a network path, or consolidate them with your **project** structure, and then move the entire structure on the network
- You should also consider **baking data** performed randomly like Global illumination photons, dynamic caches, particles caching and simila. By linking a cache object, you'll be sure that any host will perform a valid frame that matches with the frames rendered across the farm. Also check the product documentation, there're certain technologies that cannot be rendered on different hosts
- If you experience strange results or general problems when rendering through Muster, we suggest you **to test the batch render directly from the command line**. Keep in mind that batch renders sometimes may have different behaviours than a rendering from the main software interface; you should always refer to the software documentation and check for differences/hints about using the batch rendering

Configuring your network

Distributed renderings relay on the network for any kind of data transmission. That's a good reason to consider your network physical layer as the primary bottleneck in the entire rendering process.

As a network administrator, you can follow several steps to ensure your network is working at its maximum capabilities and modify your settings and topology to increase performances.

This section gives some hints that may apply in a common environment. Every network environment has its own characteristics that should be analyzed according.

- Priority 1: Your file repository: As explained in the tutorial, files that are going to be processed by multiple hosts must have visibility over the network in a common way. Building a shared file repository is the first step you've to take into account. There're several ways to accomplish it, you can choose either a NAS or a server depending on your budget limits; just make sure that you do not impose any concurrent connection limit, like it may happens when sharing files on a Windows XP system. The Windows XP system isn't designed to act as a file server and the default Microsoft policy is to limit the concurrent connections to a maximum of 5. This is a common pitfall of new users that are not aware of such kind of limit and get back strange results, process hangings and similar. A good solution could be moving to a Linux system using the Samba service and/or install a Windows server operating system with enough client licenses. Again this strongly depends on your budget and your existent network topology.
- Priority 2: Connections to the dispatcher server: The Dispatcher service should be considered as something different than the file repository. Even the service can be installed on the same machine, it performs a different task. The purpose of the Dispatcher is controlling the remote hosts using low bandwidth messages. When applicable, the Dispatcher server should have a privileged connection to the rendering hosts or at least, separate the corporate network traffic. An optimal setup could be made by several routers routing different packets across different network interface cards on both the server and the clients. Having an high number of clients talking with the Dispatcher for both controlling and I/O messages could increase the latency of the transmission itself, wasting precious seconds of unused calculation waiting for incoming commands.
- **Priority 3: Cross-platform:** When using different operating systems, you should take into account the issues deriving from shares mount points. The substitution paths tool in Muster helps you exchanging the paths but a good planning of your shares is something you should take into account in the initial farm design.

Troubleshooting

If you're stuck and not able to render successfully with Muster, please take a look at the following common issues. If this doesn't help, take a look at the Virtual Vertex forum or drop a line to vvsupport@vvertex.com !

- Error 211 on Maya, Input/output error or scene loading error: This is the most common issue. Muster as explained, runs as a service. If you didn't assign an user to the service or the user has not enough privileges to access the network shares, your render will stop with a file read error. This may also happen when your file repository has not enough client access licenses (i.e. Windows XP with more than 5 hosts)
- **Objects are black and/or textures are missing**: You've linked your textures in a relative way on your local host. The slaves on the network don't have the same texture on their locate drive and are not able to read the data. Move your textures on the network and/or re link them on the shader
- Red dot under J or T column: The job failed. When it encounters a critical error Muster prevents further processing and puts the job in the client exclusion list (job based or template based depending on the error). The behavior is normal and avoids an endless loop in the farm. You can fine tune the sensitivity of the system in the Dispatcher preferences. I.e. a warning in the log may be normal and you may not want to lock the render for a warning, so just disable it in the Dispatcher preferences
- Jobs are not starting: Your Dispatcher selection engine may be stopped. Check that the blue bar is moving. Check also that the engine you're using is actually supported by the idle hosts (right click and selected supported templates), that you're not targeting a pool with busy hosts and that you've not configured limits on the users preferences (templates and pools limits)
- Jobs are never completed, chunks are always re queued after a certain amount of time: Muster has a global timeout value for the chunks. If your job is so slow to render you may hit the global timeout and never get it completed. Just tune the global packets timeout in the Dispatcher preferences, or override the timeout in the job's properties
- **Muster complains about a missing executable**: During the setup phase, Muster may fail to detect installed packages, you may need to manually configure each client with the correct paths to the render engines
- **Muster complains about a missing license**: Certain packages requires at least a batch render license. Check that you own such license and you've configured each node in the way described in the software producer manual

System requirements

Muster Dispatcher Service version 7.X

Windows XP sp 2 / SERVER 2003 sp 1 / VISTA / 7 Mac OS X 10.3.9 or greather Linux Kernel 2.4 or greather

1024 MB RAM

200 Free Mbytes on System Disk

TCP/IP compatible network card

Muster console version 7.X

Windows XP / SERVER 2003 / VISTA / 7 Mac OS X 10.3.9 or greather Linux Kernel 2.4 or greather

1024 MB RAM

100 Free Mbytes on System Disk

TCP/IP compatible network card

Muster Render client for Windows version 6.X Windows XP / SERVER 2003 / VISTA / 7 Mac OS X 10.3.9 or greather Linux Kernel 2.4 or greather 1024 MB RAM

100 Free Mbytes on System Disk

TCP/IP compatible network card

System requirements are related to Muster components only. The render clients must meet the system requirements published by the producers of the batch rendering you're going to use. You'll also need, depending on the licensing scheme, a valid batch render license for each node, unless the software provides batch render licenses for free.